

GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0798 ADG pawak1ap 28-Mar-2024 19:39 EST 820182 SCOV 1 5
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT 90328000837006 HTM ESS 0

Page 1 of 1

Page 1 of 1

Filed Pursuant to Rule 424(b)(7) Registration No. 333-\_\_\_\_

PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT (To Prospectus dated April 1, 2024)



## **Green Thumb Industries Inc.**

## 5,651,061 Subordinate Voting Shares

This prospectus supplement relates to the offer and resale by the selling stockholders identified in this prospectus supplement of up to an aggregate of 5,651,061 Subordinate Voting Shares (the "Subordinate Voting Shares"). We will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of our Subordinate Voting Shares by the selling stockholders.

The selling stockholders identified in this prospectus supplement may offer our Subordinate Voting Shares from time to time through public or private transactions. The Subordinate Voting Shares offered by the selling stockholders may be sold at market prices prevailing at the time of sale, at prices related to such market prices, at a fixed price or prices subject to change, or at negotiated prices. See "Plan of Distribution."

Our Subordinate Voting Shares are listed on the OTCQX Best Market under the symbol "GTBIF." On March 28, 2024, the last reported sale price of our Subordinate Voting Shares on the OTCQX Best Market was \$14.52 per share. Our Subordinate Voting Shares are also listed on the Canadian Securities Exchange (the "CSE") under the symbol "GTII." On March 28, 2024, the last reported sale price of our Subordinate Voting Shares on the CSE was C\$19.84 per share.

Investing in our securities involves a high degree of risk. You should review carefully the risks and uncertainties described under the heading "Risk Factors" on page S-4 of this prospectus supplement, on page 5 of the accompanying prospectus and under similar headings in the other documents that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus.

NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES OR DETERMINED IF THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

The date of this prospectus supplement is April 1, 2024.



 
 STOC 1
 3\*

 HTM ESS
 0C

 Page 1 of 1
 VDI-W10-PF-0962 24.02.08.0 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 16:26 EST 820182 STOC 1 **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	S-1
<u>SUMMARY</u>	S-2
THE OFFERING	S-3
RISK FACTORS	S-4
CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	S-5
<u>USE OF PROCEEDS</u>	S-6
SELLING STOCKHOLDERS	S-7
CERTAIN CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS	S-14
MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES	S-17
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	S-22
<u>LEGAL MATTERS</u>	S-23
<u>EXPERTS</u>	S-23
WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	S-23
INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE	S-25

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	1
PROSPECTUS SUMMARY	2
RISK FACTORS	5
CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	5
<u>USE OF PROCEEDS</u>	7
DESCRIPTION OF SHARE CAPITAL	8
<u>DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS</u>	11
<u>DESCRIPTION OF UNITS</u>	12
SELLING SECURITYHOLDERS	12
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	13
<u>LEGAL MATTERS</u>	14
EXPERTS	14
WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	15
INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE	15



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 1 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

Tugu Tu

## ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus form part of a registration statement on Form S-3 that we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), utilizing a "shelf" registration process as a "well known seasoned issuer" as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the "Securities Act." This document contains two parts. The first part consists of this prospectus supplement, which provides you with specific information about this offering. The second part, the accompanying prospectus, provides more general information, some of which may not apply to this offering. Generally, when we refer only to the "prospectus," we are referring to both parts combined together with all documents incorporated by reference.

This prospectus supplement, and the information incorporated herein by reference, may add, update or change information in the accompanying prospectus and in any free writing prospectuses we may provide to you in connection with this offering. You should read both this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus together with additional information described under the headings "Where You Can Find Additional Information" and "Incorporation of Certain Information by Reference." If there is any inconsistency between the information in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus, you should rely on the information in this prospectus supplement.

You should rely only on the information contained in or incorporated by reference to this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. Neither we nor the selling stockholders have authorized any other person to provide information different from that contained in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and the documents incorporated by reference herein and therein. If anyone provides you with different or inconsistent information, you should not rely on it. The information in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and in any free writing prospectuses we may provide to you in connection with this offering is accurate only as of their respective dates, regardless of time of delivery. Our business, financial condition, results of operations and prospects may have changed since those dates.

The selling stockholders are offering to sell, and seeking offers to buy, Subordinate Voting Shares only in jurisdictions where offers and sales are permitted. The distribution of this prospectus supplement and the offering of the securities in certain jurisdictions may be restricted by law. Persons outside the United States who come into possession of this prospectus supplement must inform themselves about, and observe any restrictions relating to, the offering of the securities and the distribution of this prospectus supplement outside the United States. This prospectus supplement does not constitute, and may not be used in connection with, an offer to sell, or a solicitation of an offer to buy, any securities offered by this prospectus supplement by any person in any jurisdiction in which it is unlawful for such person to make such an offer or solicitation.

This prospectus contains summaries of certain provisions contained in some of the documents described herein, but reference is made to the actual documents for complete information. All of the summaries are qualified in their entirety by the actual documents. Copies of some of the documents referred to herein have been filed, will be filed or will be incorporated by reference as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, and you may obtain copies of those documents as described below under the heading "Where You Can Find Additional Information."

We own or have rights to trademarks or trade names that we use in connection with the operation of our business. Solely for convenience, trademarks and trade names referred to in this prospectus may appear without the <sup>®</sup> and <sup>™</sup> symbols, but those references are not intended to indicate, in any way, that we will not assert, to the fullest extent under applicable law, our rights, or that the applicable owner will not assert its rights, to these trademarks and tradenames.

Unless the context requires otherwise, references in this prospectus to "Green Thumb," "the Company," "we," "us" and "our" refer to Green Thumb Industries Inc.

Unless otherwise indicated, all references to "\$" or "US\$" in this prospectus refer to United States dollars, and all references to "C\$" refer to Canadian dollars.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 2 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS OC

age 1 of 1

#### SUMMARY

This summary highlights selected information from this prospectus supplement and does not contain all of the information that you need to consider in making your investment decision. You should carefully read the entire prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and any related free writing prospectus, including the risks of investing in our securities discussed under the heading "Risk Factors" contained in this prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and any related free writing prospectus, and under similar headings in the other documents that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement. You should also carefully read the information incorporated by reference into this prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus.

## **Company Overview**

Established in 2014 and headquartered in Chicago, Illinois, Green Thumb promotes well-being through the power of cannabis through branded consumer packaged goods and people-first retail experiences, while giving back to the communities in which it serves. As of December 31, 2023, Green Thumb has operations across fourteen U.S. markets, employs approximately 4,600 people and serves millions of patients and customers annually.

Green Thumb's core business is manufacturing, distributing and marketing a portfolio of owned cannabis consumer packaged goods brands (which we refer to as our Consumer Packaged Goods business), including &Shine, Beboe, Dogwalkers, Doctor Solomon's, Good Green, incredibles and RYTHM. The Company distributes and markets these products to third-party licensed retail cannabis stores across the United States as well as to Green Thumb's own retail stores (which we refer to as our Retail business).

The Company's Consumer Packaged Goods portfolio is primarily generated from plant material that Green Thumb grows and processes and then uses to produce our consumer packaged goods in twenty owned and operated manufacturing facilities. This portfolio consists of cannabis product categories, including flower, pre-rolls, concentrates, vape, capsules, tinctures, edibles, topicals and other cannabis-related products across a range of stock keeping units (none of which are individually material to the Company). These Consumer Packaged Goods products are sold in retail locations throughout the thirteen U.S. markets Green Thumb operates in including Green Thumb's own RISE Dispensaries.

Green Thumb owns and operates a national cannabis retail chain called RISE Dispensaries that provides educational and positive retail experiences aimed to deliver a superior level of customer service guided by our knowledgeable Personal Care Specialists while offering a high-quality assortment of cannabis products. In addition, we own stores under other names, primarily where naming is subject to licensing or similar restrictions. The income from Green Thumb's retail stores is derived primarily from the sale of cannabis-related products, which includes the sale of Green Thumb produced products as well as those produced by third parties, with an immaterial (less than 10%) portion of this income resulting from the sale of other merchandise (such as t-shirts and accessories for cannabis use). The RISE Dispensaries currently are located in fourteen of the states in which we operate. As of December 31, 2023, the Company had 91 open and operating retail locations. The Company's new store opening plans will remain fluid depending on market conditions, our ability to obtain local licensing, construction and other permissions and subject to the Company's capital allocation plans.

## **Corporate Information**

We are a British Columbia corporation. Our principal executive offices are located at 325 W. Huron Street, Suite 700, Chicago, Illinois 60654. Our telephone number at this address is (312) 471-6720. Our website address is www.gtigrows.com. The information contained on our website or connected to our website is not incorporated by reference into and should not be considered part of this prospectus.

All brand names or trademarks appearing in this prospectus are the property of their respective holders. Use or display by us of other parties' trademarks, trade dress, or products in this prospectus is not intended to, and does not, imply a relationship with, or endorsements or sponsorship of, us by the trademark or trade dress owners.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 3 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

#### THE OFFERING

The following is a summary of the principal features of this offering and is subject to, and should be read together with the more detailed information, financial data and statements contained elsewhere in, and incorporated by reference into, this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus.

**Subordinate Voting** 

5,651,061 Subordinate Voting Shares.

Shares Offered by Selling Stockholders

**Use of Proceeds** We will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of Subordinate Voting Shares by the selling stockholders. See "*Use*"

of Proceeds."

Risk Factors An investment in our Subordinate Voting Shares is speculative and involves a high degree of risk. Each prospective

investor should carefully consider the risks described in this prospectus supplement under the section "Risk Factors" and elsewhere, the "Risk Factors" section in the accompanying prospectus and in the documents incorporated by reference

herein and therein before investing in the Subordinate Voting Shares.

Trading Symbol OTCQX: GTBIF

CSE: GTII



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 4 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

## RISK FACTORS

An investment in our securities involves a high degree of risk. Prior to making a decision about investing in our securities, you should consider carefully the risks described in this prospectus supplement, and the specific risk factors discussed in the sections entitled "Risk Factors" contained in the accompanying prospectus and our most recent Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2023, as filed with the SEC on February 29, 2024, which is incorporated in this prospectus by reference in its entirety, as well as any amendment or updates to our risk factors reflected in subsequent filings with the SEC, including any prospectus supplement hereto. These risks and uncertainties are not the only risks and uncertainties we face. Additional risks and uncertainties not presently known to us, or that we currently view as immaterial, may also impair our business. Past financial performance may not be a reliable indicator of future performance, and historical trends should not be unduly relied upon to anticipate results or trends in future periods. If any of the risks or uncertainties described in our SEC filings or any additional risks and uncertainties actually occur, our business, financial condition, results of operations and cash flow could be materially and adversely affected. In that case, the trading price of our Subordinate Voting Shares could decline and you might lose all or part of your investment. Please also read carefully the section below titled "Cautionary Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 5 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0

Page 1 of 2

## CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus supplement, the accompanying prospectus and the information incorporated by reference herein and therein contains statements that we believe are, or may be considered to be, "forward-looking statements." All statements other than statements of historical fact included in this document regarding the prospects of our industry or our prospects, plans, financial position or business strategy may constitute forward-looking statements. In addition, forward-looking statements generally can be identified by the use of forward-looking words such as "may," "will," "expect," "intend," "estimate," "foresee," "project," "anticipate," "believe," "plan," "forecast," "continue" or "could" or the negative of these terms or variations of them or similar terms. Furthermore, forward-looking statements may be included in various filings that we make with the SEC, and in press releases or oral statements made by or with the approval of one of our authorized executive officers. Although we believe that the expectations reflected in these forward-looking statements are reasonable, we cannot assure you that these expectations will prove to be correct. These forward-looking statements are subject to certain known and unknown risks and uncertainties, as well as assumptions that could cause actual results to differ materially from those reflected in these forward-looking statements. Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on any forward-looking statements contained in this document, which reflect management's opinions only as of the date hereof. Except as required by law, we undertake no obligation to revise or publicly release the results of any revision to any forward-looking statements. You are advised, however, to consult any additional disclosures we make in our reports to the SEC. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to us or persons acting on our behalf are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements contained in this document.

By way of example, and without implied limitation, such risks and uncertainties include:

- cannabis remains illegal under federal law, and enforcement of cannabis laws could change;
- state regulation of cannabis is uncertain;
- we may not be able to obtain or maintain necessary permits and authorizations;
- we may be subject to heightened scrutiny by Canadian regulatory authorities;
- we may face limitations on ownership of cannabis licenses;
- we may become subject to U.S. Food and Drug Administration or Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives regulation;
- as a cannabis business, we are subject to applicable anti-money laundering laws and regulations and have restricted access to banking and other financial services;
- we may face difficulties acquiring additional financing;
- we lack access to U.S. bankruptcy protections;
- we operate in a highly regulated sector and may not always succeed in complying fully with applicable regulatory requirements in all jurisdictions where we carry on business;
- we face intense competition;
- we face competition from the illicit market as well as actual or purported Farm Bill compliant hemp products;
- we are dependent upon consumer acceptance of and loyalty to our brand portfolio;
- we have limited trademark protection;
- as a cannabis business, we are subject to unfavorable U.S. tax treatment and may incur significant tax liability;
- we are subject to proceeds of crime statutes;
- we face exposure to fraudulent or illegal activity;
- we face risks due to industry immaturity or limited comparable, competitive or established industry best practices;
- we face risks related to our products;
- our business is subject to the risks inherent in agricultural operations;
- we may be adversely impacted by rising or volatile energy costs and availability;
- we face risks relating to our information technology systems and potential cyber-attacks and security breaches;
- we rely on third-party software providers for numerous capabilities we depend upon to operate, and a disruption of one or more of these systems could adversely affect our business;
- we rely on the expertise of our management team and other employees experienced in the cannabis industry, and the loss of key personnel
  could negatively affect our business, financial condition and results of operations;
- we face an inherent risk of product liability and similar claims;
- our products may be subject to product recalls;



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 5 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 2 of 2

- we may face unfavorable publicity or consumer perception;
- our voting control is concentrated;
- our capital structure and voting control may cause unpredictability;
- sales of substantial amounts of Subordinate Voting Shares by our existing shareholders in the public market may have an adverse effect on the market price of the Subordinate Voting Shares; and
- we are governed by the corporate laws in British Columbia, Canada which in some cases have a different effect on shareholders than the corporate laws in Delaware, United States.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 6 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

For more information regarding these and other uncertainties and factors that could cause our actual results to differ materially from what we have anticipated in our forward-looking statements or otherwise could materially adversely affect our business, financial condition or operating results, see the section entitled "Risk Factors" in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus. The risks and uncertainties described above and in the section entitled "Risk Factors" in this prospectus supplement and the accompanying prospectus are not exclusive and further information concerning us and our business, including factors that potentially could materially affect our financial results or condition, may emerge from time to time. We assume no obligation to update, amend or clarify forward-looking statements to reflect actual results or changes in factors or assumptions affecting such forward-looking statements.

#### **USE OF PROCEEDS**

We will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of our Subordinate Voting Shares by the selling stockholders in this offering.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0798 ADG pawak1ap 28-Mar-2024 19:43 EST 820182 S 7 5\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS OC

Page 1 of 1

## SELLING STOCKHOLDERS

This prospectus supplement relates to the resale of our Subordinate Voting Shares held by the selling stockholders listed in the table below. The table below sets forth certain information known to us, based upon written representations from the selling stockholders, with respect to the beneficial ownership of our Subordinate Voting Shares held by the selling stockholders as of January 1, 2022. Because the selling stockholders may sell, transfer, or otherwise dispose of all, some, or none of the Subordinate Voting Shares covered by this prospectus supplement, we cannot determine the number of such shares that will be sold, transferred, or otherwise disposed of by the selling stockholders, or the amount or percentage of Subordinate Voting Shares that will be held by the selling stockholders upon termination of any particular offering. See "Plan of Distribution." For purposes of the table below, we assume that the selling stockholders will sell all of their Subordinate Voting Shares covered by this prospectus supplement.

We have determined beneficial ownership in accordance with the rules of the SEC. Except as indicated by the footnotes below, we believe, based on the information furnished to us, that the selling stockholders have sole voting and investment power with respect to all Subordinate Voting Shares that they beneficially own, subject to applicable community property laws. Unless otherwise described below, to our knowledge, none of the selling stockholders has held any position or office or had any other material relationship with us or our affiliates during the three years prior to the date of this prospectus supplement. In addition, except as otherwise described below, based on the information provided to us by the selling stockholders, no selling stockholder is a broker-dealer or an affiliate of a broker-dealer.

Applicable percentage ownership is based on 254,614,301 Subordinate Voting Shares outstanding, calculated on a fully-diluted, as converted basis, as of February 29, 2024. In computing the number of Subordinate Voting Shares beneficially owned by the selling stockholders and the percentage ownership of the selling stockholders, we deemed to be outstanding all Subordinate Voting Shares subject to options or other convertible securities held by the selling stockholders that are currently exercisable or releasable or that will become exercisable or releasable within 60 days of January 1, 2022, which is the date of such information as contained in the original prospectus covering the resale of these selling stockholders' holdings and the date of all information below. The selling stockholders may have previously sold, transferred, or otherwise disposed of all, some or none of the Subordinate Voting Shares covered by this prospectus supplement.

	Prior to Offering			After Offering	
Name and Address	Number of Shares Beneficially Owned	Percentage of Shares Beneficially Owned	Number of Shares Offered	Number of Shares Beneficially Owned	Percentage of Shares Beneficially Owned
Jon Rappoport	15,670	*	15,670		0%
Daniel Emmans	2,090	*	2,090	_	0%
Family Pharm, LLC(1)	1,561,774	*	1,561,774	_	0%
Ethan Ruby	232,961	*	232,961	_	0%
20/20 Consulting LLC(2)	1,044	*	1,044	_	0%
Eden Henry Holdings, LLC(3)	4,179	*	4,179	_	0%
Elizabeth Pampel Willock	2,090	*	2,090	_	0%
Andrew W. Bachman	235,148	*	235,148	_	0%
Glenn Taylor	41,786	*	41,786	_	0%
Nick Lloyd	43,395	*	43,395	_	0%
Pamela Galassini	18,285	*	18,285	_	0%
Bill Parker	97,641	*	97,641	_	0%
Triad Alliance, LLC(4)	58,538	*	58,538	_	0%
TPT Holdings, LLC(5)	85,955	*	85,955	_	0%
Brennan C. McAlpin	12,161	*	12,161	_	0%
Todd and Andrea Lloyd	76,987	*	76,987	_	0%
Colin Kelley	92,123	*	92,123	_	0%
Dave Sage	87,876	*	87,876	_	0%
Emily Kowalski	78,112	*	78,112	_	0%
JP Smith	48,820	*	48,820	_	0%
Manny Munson-Regala	9,848	*	9,848	_	0%
Rachel Loeber	87,876	*	87,876	_	0%
Ryan McNamara	78,112	*	78,112	_	0%
The Adam J. Bachman Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,					
2015(6)	46,117	*	46,117	_	0%
Lawrence M. Redmond Associates, Inc.(7)	16,228	*	16,228	_	0%
Adam Eisenberg	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
4 Hawks Vice Investments LLC(8)	4,465	*	4,465	_	0%



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:56 EST 820182 S 8 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

				Page 1 01 1	
	Prior to Offering		N		Offering
	Number of Shares	Percentage of Shares	Number of	Number of Shares	Percentage of Shares
	Beneficially	Beneficially	Shares	Beneficially	Beneficially
Name and Address	Owned	Owned	Offered	Owned	Owned
The Harrison Family Trust U/A Dated 11/14/2011(9)	16,058	*	16,058	_	0%
Amy D. Brar Revocable Trust(10)	23,379	*	23,379		0%
Anna Bergman	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Arnold D Rutman	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Ann Michelle Brucciani Lyon	3,212	*	3,212	_	0%
Benjamin Nickoll	5,813	*	5,813	_	0%
Beth Carol Gandier	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Benjamin J Joerg, Revocable Trust Dated October 3rd 2019(11)	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
Beverly Brucciani	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Bonnie (Wachter) And Ralph F. Swenby	3,726	*	3,726	_	0%
Brad Crary	9,892	*	9,892	_	0%
Brenton G. Hayden	16,058	*	16,058		0%
Brian L. Seidman	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Cally Freihammer	9,892	*	9,892	_	0%
Bruce R. Burwick	32,115	*	32,115	_	0%
Bruce J. McAlpin	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Chayse Holdings LLC(12)	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Canmed, LLC(13)	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Charlie and Christeen Petit Living Trust(14)	19,816	*	19,816	_	0%
Chris McClain and Carolyn McClain	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Christine Armstrong	5,813	*	5,813	_	0%
Christopher Brown	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Christopher Jason Smith	4,946	*	4,946		0%
Christopher King and Barbara King	11,690	*	11,690		0%
Christopher P. Mertensotto	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Connie Schad	29,224	*	29,224	_	0%
Daniel and Monica Yeazel	12,943	*	12,943	_	0%
Curtis JH Johnson	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
The Dolan Family Trust Under Agreement Dated March 30, 2009(15)	12,846	*	12,846	_	0%
•		*			0%
Darcy Rindelaub and Carl Rindelaub	11,143	*	11,143	_	
Darin and Carrie O'Bryan	9,892	*	9,892	_	0%
David Aaron Ladmer	5,845	*	5,845		0%
David and Anna Itman	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
David C. Beach	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Deanne Madden and Wade Madden	9,635		9,635	_	0%
David J. Siegel	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Debraxman, LLC(16)	19,269	*	19,269	_	0%
Dominus Capital Partners LLC(17)	17,663	*	17,663		0%
Donald A. Johnson	3,212	*	3,212	_	0%
Dustin D. Derflinger	2,922	*	2,922	_	0%
Dustin Timmons	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
E and L Holdings LLC(18)	56,586	*	56,586	_	0%
Endres Holdings LLC(19)	28,904	*	28,904	_	0%
Eric and Nicole Nelson	9,892	*	9,892	_	0%
Erik and Karina Skatvold	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
Guy R. Whitehead(20)	9,635	*	9,635		0%
Fountain Hills Investments, LLC(21)	28,904	*	28,904	_	0%
Fred Haberman	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Gary A. Coon and Cynthia K. Coon	12,846	*	12,846	_	0%
Gary Cole	8,029	*	8,029	_	0%
Geoff Price	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Geraldine Carrow	5,908	*	5,908	_	0%
	,				-



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 9 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Section						Page 1 of 1
Name and Address Oregony B. Guider I Chemlongies Groung, ILCHTIG(23) 19,750 19,75		Prior to Offering				
Green Rain LLC(22)	Name and Address	Shares Beneficially	of Shares Beneficially	of Shares	Number of Shares Beneficially	Percentage of Shares Beneficially
H Technologies Group, LC HTG(23)						0%
Haberman and Associates, Inc (24)	Greggory B. Guider	10,599	*	10,599	_	0%
Hakan Omer Koymen    1902   904   965   96	H Technologies Group, LLC HTG(23)	2,313	*	2,313	_	0%
Harley S. Dresner, Md. PLLC	Haberman and Associates, Inc.(24)	4,689	*	4,689	_	0%
Harold D. Knutson	Hakan Omer Koymen	29,224	*	29,224	_	0%
Hobis Summers	Harley S. Dresner, Md. PLLC	964	*	964	_	0%
Howard Haines and Karthry Haines	Harold D. Knutson	1,285	*	1,285	_	0%
Jack Bodk Liebo   32,115   32,115   — 1	Hobie Summers	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Jake Bowlsby 3,212 * 3,212 * - 1 James and Michele Marriott 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 James Ducharme 4,946 * 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 James Ducharme 4,946 * 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 James Bowlsharme 4,946 * 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 James Posis 4,302 * 4,302 * - 4 James Posis 5,302 * 4,302 * - 4 James Roes 6,423 * 6,423 * - 4 James Roes 8,732 * 2,473 * 2,473 * - 2 James W. Clark 2,473 * 2,473 * 2,473 * - 2 James W. Clark 2,473 * 2,473 * - 2 James W. Clark 2,546 * 15,416 * 15,416 * - 5 Jason and Dione Friesz 2,954 * 2,954 * 2,954 * - 2 Jason Starr 3,6322 * 3,6322 * 3 Jacon Starr 3,6322 * 3,6322 * - 3 Jeffrey Given 4,946 * 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 Jennifer Lyune Thull 4,271 * 4,271 * - 4 John and Kari Seaverson 4,946 * 4,946 * 4,946 * - 4 John A. Kwasek and Debra S. Kwasek 3,352 * 3,532 * - 3 John Bowlsby 7,468 * 4,689 * - 4 John Ewis M. Say 8,4689 * - 4 John Farrell Jr. 14,804 * 14,804 * 14,804 * - 4 John Farrell Jr. 14,804 * 14,804 * 14,804 * - 4 John Farrell Jr. 14,804 * 14,804 * 14,804 * - 1 John Julie 578 * 578 * 578 * - 1 The Jonathan C. Bachman Trust Under Agreement Dated June 15, 1987(26) 61,694 * 61,694 * 9,534 * 39,534 *	Howard Haines and Kathryn Haines	7,065	*	7,065	_	0%
James and Michele Marriott  James Ducharme  4,946  James Ducharme  4,946  4,946  4,946  James Moe  6,423  James Pesis  James Woe  4,302  James Pesis  James Woe  15,416  James Moe  James Woe  James W. Clark  2,473  James W. Clark  15,416  James M. James Moe  James W. Clark  James W. James W	Jack and Rhoda Liebo	32,115	*	32,115	_	0%
James Ducharme	Jake Bowlsby	3,212	*	3,212	_	0%
James Moe	James and Michele Marriott	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
James Pesis	James Ducharme	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
James W. Clark	James Moe	6,423	*	6,423		0%
Jamie G. Jackish   15,416	James Pesis	4,302	*	4,302	_	0%
Jason and Dione Friesz 2,954 * 2,954 - 2,954   3   3   3   3   3   3   3   3   3	James W. Clark	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
Jason Starr   36,322	Jamie G. Jackish	15,416	*	15,416	_	0%
Infirer Given	Jason and Dione Friesz	2,954	*	2,954	_	0%
Imagine Lynne Thull	Jason Starr	36,322	*	36,322	_	0%
John and Kari Seaverson	Jeffrey Given	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
John A. Kwasek and Debra S. Kwasek	Jennifer Lynne Thull	4,271	*	4,271	_	0%
John Bowlsby	John and Kari Seaverson	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
John L. Seaverson Trust UAD 8/3/2006 and Lorraine F. Seaverson Trust UAD 8/3/2006(25)	John A. Kwasek and Debra S. Kwasek	3,532	*	3,532	_	0%
UAD 8/3/2006(25)	John Bowlsby	4,689	*	4,689	_	0%
John F. Farrell Jr.   14,804   * 14,804   -	John L. Seaverson Trust UAD 8/3/2006 and Lorraine F. Seaverson Trust					
Jon Jullie	UAD 8/3/2006(25)	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
The Jonathan C. Bachman Trust Under Agreement Dated June 15, 1987(26) 61,694 * 61,694 — Joseph Dolan 16,058 * 16,058 — Kelli Schieffer 39,534 * 39,534 — Kelli Schieffer 39,534 * 39,534 — Kelli Schieffer 39,545 * 5,845 — Kevin McGrath 25,274 * 25,274 — Kevan I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright 3,883 * 3,853 — Kevin S. Montgomery 4,015 * 4,015 — Kevin S. Montgomery 4,015 * 4,015 — Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23, 2017(27) 11,690 * 11,690 — Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen 2,891 * 2,891 — Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund 2,570 * 2,570 — Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund 2,570 * 2,570 — Kyle and Nancy Larson 12,846 * 12,846 — Laurence Anderson Living Trust (29) 19,750 * 19,750 — The Leslie G. Mc White Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015(30) 46,149 * 46,149 — Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie 1,156 * 1,156 — Madrigal Builders LLC(31) 15,897 * 15,897 — Luynn Bachman 116,834 * 116,834 — Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake 2,344 * 2,344 — Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake 2,241 * 2,281 — Marc and Erin Seaverson 4,946 * 4,946 — Marc Offit 8,029 * 8,029 — Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33) 2,473 * 2,473 —	John F. Farrell Jr.	14,804	*	14,804	_	0%
1987(26)	Jon Jullie	578	*	578	_	0%
Seeph Dolan   16,058	The Jonathan C. Bachman Trust Under Agreement Dated June 15,					
Kelli Schieffer       39,534       * 39,534       —         Kelly Henry and John Henry       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kevin McGrath       25,274       * 25,274       —         Kevin I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright       3,853       * 3,853       —         Kevin S. Montgomery       4,015       * 4,015       —         Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23, 2017(27)       11,690       * 11,690       —         Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen       2,891       * 2,891       —         Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,3	1987(26)	61,694	*	61,694	_	0%
Kelly Henry and John Henry       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kevin McGrath       25,274       * 25,274       —         Kevan I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright       3,853       * 3,853       —         Kevin S. Montgomery       4,015       * 4,015       —         Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23,       2017(27)       11,690       * 11,690       —         Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen       2,891       * 2,891       —       —         Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland D	Joseph Dolan	16,058	*	16,058	_	0%
Kevin McGrath       25,274       * 25,274       —         Kevan I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright       3,853       * 3,853       —         Kevin S. Montgomery       4,015       * 4,015       —         Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23,       —       —         2017(27)       11,690       * 11,690       —         Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen       2,891       * 2,891       —         Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,       2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       * 2,344         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281 </td <td>Kelli Schieffer</td> <td>39,534</td> <td>*</td> <td>39,534</td> <td>_</td> <td>0%</td>	Kelli Schieffer	39,534	*	39,534	_	0%
Kevan I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright       3,853       * 3,853       —         Kevin S. Montgomery       4,015       * 4,015       —         Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23,       2017(27)       11,690       * 11,690       —         Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen       2,891       * 2,891       —         Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —	Kelly Henry and John Henry	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Kevin S. Montgomery       4,015       * 4,015       —         Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23, 2017(27)       11,690       * 11,690       —         Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen       2,891       * 2,891       —         Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Kevin McGrath	25,274	*	25,274	_	0%
Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23, 2017(27)   11,690   * 11,690   —	Kevan I. Cortright and Shelley R. Cortright	3,853	*	3,853	_	0%
2017(27)   11,690   * 11,690   —		4,015	*	4,015	_	0%
Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen  2,891  8,892  8,892	Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23,					
Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)       5,845       * 5,845       —         Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,       —       —       —         2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	2017(27)	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund       2,570       * 2,570       —         Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,       2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Kim M. Erickson and Bernard H. Mullen	2,891	*	2,891	_	0%
Kyle and Nancy Larson       12,846       * 12,846       —         Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,       2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016(28)	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)       19,750       * 19,750       —         The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,       2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Kristen Eklund and Jay Eklund	2,570	*	2,570	_	0%
The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,  2015(30)	Kyle and Nancy Larson	12,846	*	12,846	_	0%
2015(30)       46,149       * 46,149       —         Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Laurence Anderson Living Trust(29)	19,750	*	19,750	_	0%
Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie       1,156       * 1,156       —         Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27,					
Madrigal Builders LLC(31)       15,897       * 15,897       —         Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	2015(30)	46,149	*	46,149	_	0%
Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —	Louie Jullie and Marion Jullie	1,156	*	1,156	_	0%
Lynn Bachman       116,834       * 116,834       —         Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —			*		_	0%
Leland Dake and Holly Hamilton Dake       2,344       * 2,344       —         The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       * 2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —			*		_	0%
The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust(32)       2,281       *       2,281       —         Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       *       4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       *       8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       *       2,473       —			*		_	0%
Marc and Erin Seaverson       4,946       * 4,946       —         Marc Offit       8,029       * 8,029       —         Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33)       2,473       * 2,473       —			*		_	0%
Marc Offit 8,029 * 8,029 — Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33) 2,473 * 2,473 —			*		_	0%
Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019(33) 2,473 * 2,473 —			*		_	0%
			*		_	0%
Mark and Elizabeth Leuck 1,958 * 1,958 —			*			0%



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 10 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS OC

Page 1 of 1

Prior to Offering After Offering Number Number of Percentage Number of Percentage of Shares Shares of Shares Shares of Beneficially Beneficially Shares Beneficially Beneficially Offered Name and Address Owned Owned Owned Owned Mark Bachman 78,585 0% 78,585 Mark Kauppi 52,027 \* 0% 52,027 \* Marri Carrow 1,703 1,703 0% \* Martin Chad Foster and Mica Vonne Foster 5,845 5,845 0% \* Mary Ann Pampel 6,423 6,423 0% Matt Bradshaw and Amy Bradshaw 1.927 \* 1.927 0% \* Matthew and Carol Bicknell 9,860 9,860 0% Matthew Brown 9,892 9,892 0% Matthew Carrow 1,703 1,703 0% \* Menslow Properties, LLC(34) 15,897 15,897 0% \* Michael Brucciani 4,817 4,817 0% Michael Doniger 35,037 \* 35,037 0% Michael Knudson 6,423 0% 6,423 Michael Henn 6,423 \* 6,423 0% 0% Michael Leuck 9,860 9,860 Michael P. and Ellen M. Rock 12,846 12,846 0% Michael R. Parrish 1,927 1,927 0% \* Michael Skramstad 11,690 11,690 0% \* Michael W. Devoe 5,845 5,845 0% \* Michelle A. Bochert and Thomas S. Peterson 8,029 8,029 0% \* Moavenian Realty, LLC(35) 11,690 11,690 0% \* Natural Zesty Enterprises LLC(36) 19,300 17,535 1,765 Neil Druks 0% 6,423 6,423 Nicholas Carrow \* 1,734 1,734 0% 4.946 4.946 0% Nicole Risovi OK3, LLC(37) 9,860 \* 9,860 0% Peter Bachman and Janet Rice 87,610 87,610 0% \* Peter Baggenstos 8.767 8.767 0% Peter Rindelaub and Maura Napoles Rindelaub \* 1,059 1.059 0% Philip and Susan Lombardo 4,946 4,946 0% Carl Rindelaub 6,423 6,423 0% \* Rebecca Erdahl 2,087 2,087 0% \* Richard A. Carrow and Jolene Carrow 5,138 5,138 0% Richard J. Vale 4,497 4,497 0% \* Richard John Breza 2,891 2,891 0% The Hyon Nam Engebretsen Grandchildrens' Trust Under Agreement Dated \* 0% January 31, 2014(38) 38,538 38.538 Robert and Elizabeth Hatlestad, JTWROS 1,703 1,703 0% \* Robert Curian Thomas 12,205 12,205 0% \* Robert Donlin 3,950 3,950 0% Robert Rowe 8,029 8,029 0% \* Ronald M. Wright 1,574 0% 1,574 M2 Investments LLC(39) 7,193 7,193 0% 9,635 RWM Investments, LLC(40) 9,635 0% Ryan and Alicia Diekow 2,473 2,473 0% Ryan David Morris 4,946 4,946 0% Ryan L. Anderson \* 18,402 18,402 0%\* Sacramento Street Investments, LLC(41) 11,690 11,690 0% Sarah Burns 804 \* 804 0% \* Sea's The Day 2, LLC(42) 31,408 31,408 0% Scott Gunderson 0% 8,670 8,670 Seth and Heather Tribon 20,457 20,457 0% Sicalas Properties LLC(43) 4,946 4,946 0% Stacey Dahman and Patrick Dahman 8,029 8,029 0% Stephanie Vanden Bosch 9,892 9,892 0%



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0798 ADG pawak1ap 28-Mar-2024 19:43 EST 820182 S 11 7\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS OC

age 1 of 1

					rayerori
Name and Address	Prior to 0 Number of Shares Beneficially Owned	Offering Percentage of Shares Beneficially Owned	Number of Shares Offered	After C Number of Shares Beneficially Owned	Offering Percentage of Shares Beneficially Owned
Steve Mohabir	1,606	*	1,606	—	0%
Steven J. Pricco	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Steven Mattheos	13,072	*	13,072	_	0%
The Marian Jane Fritz Trust Under Agreement Dated April 12, 1989(44)	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Swen T. Larson	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
The Bradley and Sandra Johnson Living Trust(45)	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Ted Torstenson	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Enova Illumination, Inc.(46)	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Sumanth and Jennifer H. Ambur, JTWROS	3,853	*	3,853	_	0%
Thomas and Karen Wyatt	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Thomas A. Babcock	14,870	*	14,870	_	0%
Thomas Burghardt	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Thomas Wernimont	5,845	*	5,845	_	0%
Thomas William Rinehart	2,473	*	2,473	_	0%
Timothy J. Johnson and Brenda L. Johnson	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Tonto Holdings, LLC(47)	17,471	*	17,471	_	0%
Trevor Cronk	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
Troy Wondrasch	2,891	*	2,891	_	0%
TJLP Holding, LLC(48)	24,086	*	24,086	_	0%
Tyler Belnap	9,635	*	9,635	_	0%
TSIC LLC(49)	4,946	*	4,946	_	0%
William A. Haug	11,690	*	11,690	_	0%
Woodie Dixon, Jr. and Nicole Miller	6,423	*	6,423	_	0%
Seth Tribon	18,338	*	18,338	_	0%
Mitchell Baruchowitz	41,838	*	39,927	1,911	*
Wendy Baruchowitz	32,678	*	32,678	_	0%
NIHI Partners, LLC(50)	34,491	*	34,491	_	0%
Kestrel Foundation(51)	5,813	*	5,813	_	0%
Jullie Kathleen Hastings	18,629	*	18,629	_	0%
Sarah Ann Odde Lynch	44,898	*	44,898	_	0%
Scott Paul Schilling	104,702	*	104,702	_	0%
Mitchel Craig Chargo	82,275	*	82,275	_	0%
Paul N. Michaud	136,075	*	136,075	_	0%
Total Shares	5,652,649		5,651,061	3,676	

<sup>\*</sup> Represents less than one percent.

- (1) Family Pharm, LLC is a Minnesota limited liability company. Paul Bachman, Peter Bachman, Andrew Bachman, Kelly Henry, Adam Bachman, Leslie Bachman, Jonathan Bachman, Mark Bachman and Lynn Bachman, authorized individuals, each have sole dispositive and voting power over the shares.
- (2) Peter Rafa and Moria Feighery-Ross are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by 20/20 Consulting LLC.
- (3) Jonathan Ain is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Eden Henry Holdings, LLC.
- (4) Jason Huse, David Collier, and Eric Stine are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Triad Alliance, LLC.
- (5) TPT Holdings, LLC is managed by and a wholly-owned subsidiary of Theraplant, LLC. Daniel Emmans and Ethan Ruby are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by TPT Holdings, LLC.
- (6) Adam J. Bachman is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Adam J. Bachman Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI	Donnelley Financial	VDI-W10-PF-0798 ADG pawak1ap	28-Mar-2024 19:43 EST	820182 S 12	6*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR	None	ECT		HTM ESS	00

Page 1 of 1

- 7) Lawrence M. Redmond is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Lawrence M. Redmond Associates, Inc.
- (8) Ryan From is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by 4 Hawks Investments LLC.
- (9) Alexander T. Harrison and Megan L. Harrison are trustees with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Harrison Family Trust U/A/D Dated 11/14/2011.
- (10) Amy D. Brar is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Amy D. Brar Revocable Trust.
- (11) Benjamin J. Joerg is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Benjamin J Joerg, Revocable Trust dated October 3rd 2019.
- (12) Toby Torsten is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Chayse Holdings LLC.
- (13) Canmed, LLC is managed by Miltson Consulting, Inc. A. Jonathan Schwartz is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Canmed, LLC.
- (14) Charles Justin Petit and Christeen Osborn are trustees with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Charlie and Christeen Petit Living
- (15) Daniel C. Dolan and Judith A. Dolan are trustees with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Dolan Family Trust Under Agreement Dated March 30, 2009.
- (16) Karah Debroux is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Debraxman, LLC.
- (17) John W. Fitzgerald is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Dominus Capital Partners LLC.
- (18) Ethan R. Chute and Lisa J. Chute are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by E and L Holdings LLC.
- (19) Leon J. Endrez is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Endres Holdings LLC.
- (20) Mr. Whitehead is an affiliate of Craig-Hallum Capital Group, LLC. Mr. Whitehead has represented to us that (1) he purchased the shares in the ordinary course of business and (2) at the time of purchase, he had no agreements or understandings, directly or indirectly, with any person to distribute the shares.
- (21) Tom Endres, Leon Endres, Richard Hegge, Marc Chorney and Beth Gandier are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Fountain Hills Investments, LLC.
- (22) Thomas V. Dean is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Green Rain LLC.
- (23) Raymond Hwang is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by H Technologies Group LLC HTG.
- (24) Fred and Sarah Haberman are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Haberman and Associates, Inc.
- (25) John L. Seaverson and Lorraine F. Seaverson are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by John L. Seaverson Trust UAD 8/3/2006 and Lorraine F. Seaverson Trust UAD 8/3/2006.
- (26) Jonathan C. Bachman is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Jonathan C. Bachman Trust Under Agreement Dated June 15, 1987.
- (27) Kim A. Jackson is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Kim A. Jackson Revocable Trust Under Agreement Dated February 23, 2017.
- (28) Bonnie Knutson is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Knutson Living Trust Dated February 23, 2016.
- (29) Laurence Anderson is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Laurence Anderson Living Trust.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0798 ADG pawak1ap 28-Mar-2024 19:43 EST 820182 S 13 6\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

- (30) Leslie G. McWhite is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Leslie G. McWhite Irrevocable Trust Agreement Dated February 27, 2015.
- (31) Salvador Mendoza is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Madrigal Builders LLC.
- (32) David E. Carrow and Lorra L. Carrow are trustees with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Lorra L. Carrow Revocable Living Trust.
- (33) Marie Joycelyn Lua is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Marie Joycelyn Lua Trust Under Agreement Dated February 14, 2019.
- (34) Mia Mendoza is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Menslow Properties, LLC.
- (35) Nader Moavenian is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Moavenian Realty, LLC.
- (36) David Patterson is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Natural Zesty Enterprises LLC.
- (37) Kirk Hovde, Karl Hovde, Kirsten Rekstad and Ole Hovde are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by OK3, LLC.
- (38) Robert A. Engebretsen is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Hyon Nam Engebretsen Grandchildrens' Trust Under Agreement Dated January 31, 2014.
- (39) Ross Marcus is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by M2 Investments, LLC.
- (40) Ryan Marvin is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by RWM Investments, LLC.
- (41) Joy Bhardwaj is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Sacramento Street Investments, LLC.
- (42) Paul Ciasullo is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Sea's The Day 2, LLC.
- (43) Jeanni R. Foss is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Sicalas Properties LLC.
- (44) Stuart R. Fritz is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Marian Jane Fritz Trust Under Agreement Dated April 12, 1989.
- (45) Bradley K. Johnson is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by The Bradley and Sandra Johnson Living Trust Johnson.
- (46) Roger Heegaard is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Enova Illumination, Inc.
- (47) James Campney is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Tonto Holdings, LLC.
- (48) Tarrant Jeffrey Putman and Laura Putman are natural persons with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by TJLP Holding, LLC.
- (49) Swen T. Larson is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by TSIC LLC.
- (50) Frederick Wahl is a natural person with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by NIHI Partners, LLC.
- (51) Benjamin Nickoll is a trustee with voting and dispositive power over the shares held by Kestrel Foundation.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 14 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

## CERTAIN CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS

The following is a general summary, as of the date hereof, of the principal Canadian federal income tax considerations under the Income Tax Act (Canada) (the "Tax Act") generally applicable to an investor who acquires Subordinate Voting Shares pursuant to this offering. This summary only applies to an investor who is a beneficial owner of Subordinate Voting Shares acquired pursuant to this offering and who, for purposes of the Tax Act, and at all relevant times, (i) holds the Subordinate Voting Shares as capital property and (ii) deals at arm's length and is not affiliated with us. We refer to such an investor as a Holder throughout this summary. Generally, the Subordinate Voting Shares will be considered to be capital property to a Holder unless they are held or acquired in the course of carrying on a business of trading in or dealing in securities or as part of an adventure or concern in the nature of trade.

This summary is based upon (i) the facts set out in this prospectus supplement, (ii) the provisions of the Tax Act and the regulations thereunder, which we refer to as Regulations throughout this summary, in force as of the date hereof; (iii) all specific proposals to amend the Tax Act or the Regulations publicly announced by or on behalf of the Minister of Finance (Canada) prior to the date hereof, which we refer to as Tax Proposals throughout this section; (iv) an understanding of the current published administrative policies and assessing practices of the Canada Revenue Agency and (v) the *Canada—United States Tax Convention (1980)*, as amended. No assurance can be made that the Tax Proposals will be enacted in the form proposed or at all. This summary is not exhaustive of all possible Canadian federal income tax considerations and, except as mentioned above, does not take into account or anticipate any changes in law or administrative policy or assessing practice, whether by legislative, regulatory, administrative or judicial decision or action, nor does it take into account provincial, or foreign income tax legislation or considerations, which may differ significantly from the Canadian federal income tax considerations discussed herein.

THIS SUMMARY IS OF A GENERAL NATURE ONLY AND IS NOT INTENDED TO BE, NOR SHOULD IT BE CONSTRUED TO BE, LEGAL OR TAX ADVICE TO ANY PARTICULAR HOLDER, AND NO REPRESENTATION CONCERNING THE TAX CONSEQUENCES TO ANY PARTICULAR HOLDER OR PROSPECTIVE HOLDER ARE MADE. THIS SUMMARY DOES NOT ADDRESS THE DEDUCTIBILITY OF INTEREST ON ANY FUNDS BORROWED BY A HOLDER TO PURCHASE SUBORDINATE VOTING SHARES. ACCORDINGLY, PROSPECTIVE HOLDERS SHOULD CONSULT THEIR OWN TAX ADVISORS WITH RESPECT TO AN INVESTMENT IN SUBORDINATE VOTING SHARES PURSUANT TO THIS OFFERING HAVING REGARD TO THEIR PARTICULAR CIRCUMSTANCES.

### **Holders Resident in Canada**

This portion of the summary applies to a Holder who, for purposes of the Tax Act and at all relevant times, is or is deemed to be a resident of Canada. We refer to such a Holder as a Resident Holder throughout this section. This summary is not applicable to a Resident Holder: (a) that is a "financial institution," as defined in the Tax Act for purposes of the mark-to-market rules, (b) that is a "specified financial institution" as defined in the Tax Act, (c) an interest in which would be a "tax shelter investment" as defined in the Tax Act, (d) which has made an election under the Tax Act to determine its Canadian tax results in a foreign currency, (e) that has entered into a "derivative forward agreement" or a "synthetic disposition arrangement," each as defined in the Tax Act, in respect of the Subordinate Voting Shares, or (f) that would receive dividends on the Subordinate Voting Shares as part of a "dividend rental arrangement," as defined in the Tax Act. This summary does not address the possible application of the "foreign affiliate dumping" rules that may be applicable to a Resident Holder that is a corporation resident in Canada (for the purposes of the Tax Act) and is, or becomes, or does not deal at arm's length with a corporation resident in Canada that is, or that becomes, as part of a transaction or event or series of transactions or events that includes the acquisition of the Subordinate Voting Shares, controlled by a non-resident corporation, individual, trust or a group of any combination of non-resident corporations, individuals, and/or trusts who do not deal with each other at arm's length for purposes of the rules in section 212.3 of the Tax Act. Any such Resident Holder to which this summary does not apply or to which the foreign affiliate dumping rules may apply should consult its own tax advisor with respect to the tax consequences of this offering.

A Resident Holder whose Subordinate Voting Shares do not otherwise qualify as capital property may in certain circumstances make an irrevocable election in accordance with subsection 39(4) of the Tax Act to have such Resident Holder's Subordinate Voting Shares and every other "Canadian security" (as defined in the Tax Act) owned by such Resident Holder in the taxation year of the election and in all subsequent taxation years deemed to be capital property. Resident Holders should consult their own tax advisors with respect to whether the election is available and advisable in their particular circumstances.

For purposes of the Tax Act, all amounts relating to the acquisition, holding or disposition of Subordinate Voting Shares (including dividends, adjusted cost base and proceeds of disposition) must generally be expressed in Canadian dollars based on exchange rates as determined in accordance with the Tax Act.

## Dividends on Subordinate Voting Shares

Dividends received or deemed to be received by a Resident Holder on the Subordinate Voting Shares will be included in computing the Resident Holder's income pursuant to the Tax Act. If the Resident Holder is an individual (other than certain trusts), such dividends will be subject to the "gross-up" and "dividend tax credit" rules normally applicable to taxable dividends received



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 15 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

from taxable Canadian corporations. Such dividends will also be subject to the enhanced gross-up and dividend tax credit provisions where we provide notice to the recipient designating the dividend as an "eligible dividend" pursuant to the Tax Act. There may be limitations on our ability to designate dividends as "eligible dividends." In the case of a Resident Holder that is a corporation, the amount of any such taxable dividend that is included in its income for a taxation year will generally be deductible in computing its taxable income for that taxation year. In certain circumstances, subsection 55(2) of the Tax Act will treat a dividend as proceeds of disposition or a capital gain. Resident Holders that are corporations are advised to obtain their own tax advice having regard to their particular circumstances.

A Resident Holder that is a "private corporation" or a "subject corporation," as defined in the Tax Act, generally will be liable to pay a refundable tax under Part IV of the Tax Act on dividends received or deemed to be received on the Subordinate Voting Shares to the extent that such dividends are deductible in computing the Resident Holder's taxable income. Resident Holders to whom these rules may be relevant should consult their own tax advisors.

Dividends received by a Resident Holder who is an individual (including certain trusts) may result in such Resident Holder being liable for minimum tax under the Tax Act. Resident Holders who are individuals should consult their own tax advisors in this regard.

A Resident Holder may be subject to United States withholding tax on dividends received on the Subordinate Voting Shares (see "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences—Tax Classification of the Company as a U.S. Domestic Corporation"). Any United States withholding tax paid by or on behalf of a Resident Holder in respect of dividends received on the Subordinate Voting Shares by a Resident Holder may be eligible for foreign tax credit or deduction treatment where applicable under the Tax Act. Generally, a foreign tax credit in respect of a tax paid to a particular foreign country is limited to the Canadian tax otherwise payable in respect of income sourced in that country. Dividends received on the Subordinate Voting Shares by a Resident Holder may not be treated as income sourced in the United States for these purposes. Resident Holders should consult their own tax advisors with respect to the availability of any foreign tax credits or deductions under the Tax Act in respect of any United States withholding tax applicable to dividends on the Subordinate Voting Shares.

## Dispositions of Subordinate Voting Shares

Upon a disposition or deemed disposition of a Subordinate Voting Share, a capital gain (or capital loss) will generally be realized by a Resident Holder to the extent that the proceeds of disposition are greater (or less) than the aggregate of the adjusted cost base of such Subordinate Voting Share to the Resident Holder immediately before the disposition and any reasonable costs of disposition. The adjusted cost base to a Resident Holder of a Subordinate Voting Share acquired pursuant to this offering will be determined in accordance with the Tax Act by averaging the cost to the Resident Holder of such Subordinate Voting Share with the adjusted cost base of all other Subordinate Voting Shares held by the Resident Holder as capital property. Such capital gain (or capital loss) will be subject to the treatment described below under "Holders Resident in Canada — Taxation of Capital Gains and Capital Losses." The disposition or deemed disposition of a Subordinate Voting Share may, in certain circumstances, also be subject to U.S. federal income tax withholding (see "Material U.S. Federal Income Tax Consequences – Tax Considerations for Non-U.S. Holders – Sale or Redemption").

## Taxation of Capital Gains and Capital Losses

A Resident Holder will generally be required to include in computing its income for the taxation year of disposition one-half of the amount of any capital gain, referred to as a "taxable capital gain," realized in such year. Subject to and in accordance with the provisions of the Tax Act, a Resident Holder will be required to deduct one-half of the amount of any capital loss, referred to as an "allowable capital loss," against taxable capital gains realized in the taxation year of disposition. Allowable capital losses in excess of taxable capital gains for the taxation year of disposition may be carried back and deducted in any of the three preceding taxation years or carried forward and deducted in any subsequent taxation year against net taxable capital gains realized in such years, to the extent and under the circumstances specified in the Tax Act.

The amount of any capital loss realized on the disposition or deemed disposition of a Subordinate Voting Share by a Resident Holder that is a corporation may, in certain circumstances, be reduced by the amount of dividends received or deemed to have been received by it on such Subordinate Voting Shares to the extent and under the circumstances specified in the Tax Act. Similar rules may apply where a Resident Holder that is a corporation is a member of a partnership or a beneficiary of a trust that owns Subordinate Voting Shares or where a partnership or trust, of which a corporation is a member or a beneficiary, is a member of a partnership or a beneficiary of a trust that owns Subordinate Voting Shares. Resident Holders to whom these rules may be relevant should consult their own tax advisors.

A Resident Holder that is throughout the relevant taxation year a "Canadian-controlled private corporation" (as defined in the Tax Act) or, at any time in the year, a "substantive CCPC" (as defined in Bill C-59 tabled before Parliament on November 21, 2023) may be liable to pay a refundable tax on its "aggregate investment income" (as defined in the Tax Act) for the year, which will include taxable capital gains.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 16 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

Taxable capital gains realized by a Resident Holder who is an individual (including certain trusts) may result in such Resident Holder being liable for minimum tax under the Tax Act. Resident Holders who are individuals should consult their own tax advisors in this regard.

#### Non-Resident Holders

This portion of the summary applies to a Holder who, at all relevant times, for purposes of the Tax Act and any relevant income tax treaty or convention: (i) is neither resident nor deemed to be resident in Canada; (ii) does not, and is not deemed to, use or hold the Subordinate Voting Shares in carrying on a business in Canada. We refer to such a Holder as a Non-Resident Holder throughout this section. In addition, this discussion does not apply to a Non-Resident Holder that is an "authorized foreign bank" (as defined in the Tax Act) or a "foreign affiliate" (as defined in the Tax Act) of a person resident in Canada. Special rules, which are not discussed in this summary, may apply to a Non-Resident Holder that is an insurer that carries on an insurance business in Canada and elsewhere. Such Non-Resident Holders should consult their own tax advisors.

## Dividends on Subordinate Voting Shares

Dividends paid or credited or deemed to be paid or credited to a Non-Resident Holder on the Subordinate Voting Shares will be subject to Canadian withholding tax. The Tax Act imposes withholding tax at a rate of 25% on the gross amount of the dividend, although such rate may be reduced by virtue of an applicable tax treaty. For example, under the *Canada—United States Tax Convention (1980)*, as amended, where dividends on the Subordinate Voting Shares are considered to be paid to a Non-Resident Holder that is the beneficial owner of the dividends and is a resident of the United States for the purposes of, and is entitled to all of the benefits of, the *Canada—United States Tax Convention (1980)*, as amended, the applicable rate of Canadian withholding tax is generally reduced to 15%.

## Dispositions of Subordinate Voting Shares

A Non-Resident Holder who disposes of, or is deemed to have disposed of, a Subordinate Voting Share will not be subject to income tax under the Tax Act unless the Subordinate Voting Share is, or is deemed to be, "taxable Canadian property" (as defined in the Tax Act) of the Non-Resident Holder at the time of disposition and the Non-Resident Holder is not entitled to relief under an applicable income tax treaty or convention between Canada and the country of residence of the Non-Resident Holder.

Generally, provided that the Subordinate Voting Shares are, at the time of disposition, listed on a "designated stock exchange" (which currently includes the CSE), the Subordinate Voting Shares will not constitute taxable Canadian property of a Non-Resident Holder unless, at any time during the 60-month period immediately preceding the disposition the following two conditions were met concurrently:

- (i) 25% or more of the issued shares of any class or series of our capital stock were owned by one or any combination of (a) the Non-Resident Holder, (b) persons with whom the Non-Resident Holder did not deal at arm's length (for the purposes of the Tax Act) and (c) partnerships in which the Non-Resident Holder or a person described in (b) holds a membership interest directly or indirectly through one or more partnerships; and
- (ii) more than 50% of the fair market value of such shares was derived, directly or indirectly, from one or any combination of: (a) real or immovable property situated in Canada, (b) Canadian resource property (as defined in the Tax Act), (c) timber resource property (as defined in the Tax Act) or (d) options in respect of, interests in, or for civil law rights in, any of the foregoing properties, whether or not such property exists.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Subordinate Voting Shares may otherwise be deemed to be taxable Canadian property to a Non-Resident Holder for purposes of the Tax Act in certain circumstances. Non-Resident Holders for whom the Subordinate Voting Shares are, or may be, taxable Canadian property should consult their own tax advisors.

In the event that a Subordinate Voting Share constitutes taxable Canadian property of a Non-Resident Holder and any capital gain that would be realized on the disposition thereof is not exempt from tax under the Tax Act pursuant to an applicable income tax treaty or convention, the income tax consequences discussed above for Resident Holders under "Holders Resident in Canada — Taxation of Capital Gains and Capital Losses" will generally apply to the Non-Resident Holder. Non-Resident Holders should consult their own tax advisors in this regard.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 17 4
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0

Page 1 of 2

## MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES

The following is a summary of the material U.S. federal income tax consequences to holders of the acquisition, ownership and disposition of Subordinate Voting Shares issued pursuant to this offering. This discussion is not a complete analysis of all potential U.S. federal income tax consequences relating thereto, does not address the potential application of the Medicare contribution tax, and does not address any estate or gift tax consequences or any tax consequences arising under any state, local or foreign tax laws, or any other U.S. federal tax laws. This discussion is based on the Code, Treasury Regulations promulgated thereunder, judicial decisions and published rulings and administrative pronouncements of the IRS, all as in effect as of the date of this prospectus supplement. These authorities are subject to change and to differing interpretations, possibly retroactively, resulting in U.S. federal income tax consequences that may be different from those discussed below. We have not requested a ruling from the IRS with respect to the statements made and the conclusions reached in the following summary, and there can be no assurance that the IRS or a court will agree with such statements and conclusions.

This discussion is limited to holders who purchase Subordinate Voting Shares pursuant to this offering and who hold our Subordinate Voting Shares as a "capital asset" within the meaning of Section 1221 of the Code (generally, property held for investment). This discussion does not address all of the U.S. federal income tax consequences that may be relevant to a particular holder in light of such holder's particular circumstances. This discussion also does not consider any specific facts or circumstances that may be relevant to holders subject to special rules under the U.S. federal income tax laws, including:

- partnerships or other pass-through entities (and investors therein);
- "controlled foreign corporations";
- "passive foreign investment companies";
- corporations that accumulate earnings to avoid U.S. federal income tax;
- banks, financial institutions, financial service entities, regulated investment companies, insurance companies, real estate investment trusts, brokers, dealers, or traders in securities;
- tax-exempt organizations, private foundations, and governmental organizations;
- tax-qualified retirement plans, "individual retirement accounts," domestic and foreign pension plans and their affiliates;
- persons subject to the alternative minimum tax;
- persons that own, or have owned, actually or constructively, more than 5% of our Subordinate Voting Shares;
- persons who have elected to mark securities to market;
- persons who have received Subordinate Voting Shares as compensation for services;
- accrual method taxpayers subject to section 451(b) of the Code;
- a U.S. Holder (as defined below) whose functional currency is not the U.S. dollar;
- certain former U.S. citizens or long-term U.S. residents or U.S. expatriates; and
- persons holding our Subordinate Voting Shares as part of a hedging or conversion transaction, straddle, constructive sale, integrated investment or other risk reduction strategy or otherwise as part of a "synthetic asset."

THIS DISCUSSION IS FOR INFORMATIONAL PURPOSES ONLY AND IS NOT TAX ADVICE. PROSPECTIVE INVESTORS SHOULD CONSULT THEIR TAX ADVISORS REGARDING THE PARTICULAR U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES TO THEM OF ACQUIRING, OWNING AND DISPOSING OF OUR COMMON STOCK, AS WELL AS ANY TAX CONSEQUENCES ARISING UNDER ANY STATE, LOCAL OR FOREIGN TAX LAWS AND ANY OTHER U.S. FEDERAL TAX LAWS. PROSPECTIVE INVESTORS AND THEIR TAX ADVISORS SHOULD ALSO REVIEW "CERTAIN CANADIAN FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSIDERATIONS" IN THIS PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT.

## Definition of U.S. Holder and Non-U.S. Holder

A U.S. holder is any U.S. person that is a beneficial owner of our Subordinate Voting Shares. A U.S. person, for U.S. federal income tax purposes, is any of the following:

- an individual citizen or resident of the United States;
- a corporation created or organized under the laws of the United States, any state thereof, or the District of Columbia;
- an estate, the income of which is subject to U.S. federal income tax regardless of its source; or
- a trust (1) whose administration is subject to the primary supervision of a U.S. court and which has one or more U.S. persons who have the authority to control all substantial decisions of the trust or (2) that has a valid election in effect under applicable Treasury Regulations to be treated as a U.S. person.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 17 4\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 2 of 2

For purposes of this discussion, a non-U.S. holder is any beneficial owner of our Subordinate Voting Shares that is not a "U.S. person" nor a partnership (including any entity or arrangement treated as a partnership) for U.S. federal income tax purposes.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 18 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

If a partnership (or other entity or arrangement treated as a pass-through) for U.S. federal income tax purposes holds our Subordinate Voting Shares, the U.S. federal income tax treatment of a partner in the partnership will generally depend on the status of the partner and the activities of the partnership. Partnerships (or other entities or arrangements treated as a pass-through) for U.S. federal income tax purposes holding our Subordinate Voting Shares, and the persons that are treated as partners in such partnerships, are urged to consult their tax advisors about the particular U.S. federal income tax consequences to them of holding and disposing of our Subordinate Voting Shares.

#### Tax Classification of the Company as a U.S. Domestic Corporation

We are and expected to continue to be a British Columbia corporation as of the date of this prospectus supplement. We are treated as a Canadian resident company under the Tax Act and are subject to Canadian income taxes.

We are also treated as a U.S. corporation subject to U.S. federal income tax pursuant to Section 7874 of the Code and are also subject to U.S. federal income tax on our worldwide income. As a result, we are subject to taxation both in Canada and the United States. A number of material U.S. federal income tax consequences may result from our classification under Section 7874 of the Code, and this summary is not intended to describe all such U.S. federal income tax consequences. Section 7874 of the Code and the Treasury Regulations promulgated thereunder do not address all the possible tax consequences that arise from our treatment as a U.S. domestic corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes. Accordingly, there may be additional or unforeseen U.S. federal income tax consequences that are not discussed in this summary. Each shareholder should seek tax advice, based on such shareholder's particular circumstances, from an independent tax advisor.

#### Tax Considerations for U.S. Holders

#### Distributions

It is unlikely that we will pay any dividends on the Subordinate Voting Shares in the foreseeable future. If we make cash or other property distributions on our Subordinate Voting Shares, such distributions (including the amount of any Canadian withholding tax) will constitute dividends for U.S. federal income tax purposes to the extent paid from our current or accumulated earnings and profits, as determined under U.S. federal income tax principles. Amounts not treated as dividends for U.S. federal income tax purposes will constitute a return of capital and will first be applied against and reduce a holder's tax basis in our Subordinate Voting Shares, but not below zero. Any excess will be treated as gain realized on the sale or other disposition of our common stock and will be treated as described under "—Sale or Redemption" below. Distributions constituting dividend income to U.S. holders that are individuals may qualify for reduced rates applicable to qualified dividend income. Distributions constituting dividend income to U.S. holders that are U.S. corporations may qualify for the dividends received deduction.

## Sale or Redemption

A U.S. Holder will generally recognize capital gain or loss on a sale, exchange, redemption (other than a redemption that is treated as a distribution) or other disposition of our Subordinate Voting Shares equal to the difference between the amount realized upon the disposition and the U.S. Holder's adjusted tax basis in the shares so disposed. Such capital gain or loss will be a long-term capital gain or loss if the U.S. Holder's holding period for the shares disposed of exceeds one year at the time of disposition. Long-term capital gains of non-corporate taxpayers are generally taxed at a lower maximum marginal tax rate than the maximum marginal tax rate applicable to ordinary income. The deductibility of net capital losses is subject to limitations.

## Foreign Tax Credits and Limitations

As a result of the Company being subject to tax both as a U.S. domestic corporation and as a Canadian corporation, a U.S. Holder may pay, through withholding, Canadian tax, as well as U.S. federal income tax, with respect to any dividends paid on Subordinate Voting Shares. For U.S. federal income tax purposes, a U.S. Holder may elect for any taxable year to receive either a credit or a deduction for all foreign income taxes paid by the holder during the year. Complex limitations apply to foreign tax credits, including a general limitation that the credit cannot exceed the proportionate share of a taxpayer's U.S. federal income tax that the taxpayer's foreign source taxable income bears to the taxpayer's worldwide taxable income. In applying this limitation, items of income and deduction are classified as either foreign source or U.S. source. The status of the Company as a U.S. domestic corporation for U.S. federal income tax purposes is expected to cause any dividends paid by the Company to be treated as U.S. source rather than foreign source income for this purpose. As a result, a foreign tax credit may be unavailable for any Canadian tax paid on dividends received from the Company. Similarly, to the extent a sale or disposition of Subordinate Voting Shares by a U.S. Holder results in Canadian tax payable by the U.S. Holder (for example, because the Unit Shares or Warrants constitute taxable Canadian property within the meaning of the Tax Act), a U.S. foreign tax credit may be unavailable to the U.S. Holder for such Canadian tax. In the case of Canadian withholding on a dividend or in connection with a sale or redemption, a U.S. Holder should be able to instead take a deduction for the U.S. Holder's Canadian tax paid, provided that the U.S. Holder should consult its own tax advisor regarding these rules.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 19 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

age 1 of 1

Foreign Currency

The amount of any distribution paid to a U.S. Holder in foreign currency, or the amount of proceeds paid in foreign currency on the sale, exchange or other taxable disposition of Subordinate Voting Shares, generally will be equal to the U.S. dollar value of such foreign currency based on the exchange rate applicable on the date of receipt (regardless of whether such foreign currency is converted into U.S. dollars at that time). A U.S. Holder will have a basis in the foreign currency equal to its U.S. dollar value on the date of receipt. Any U.S. Holder who converts or otherwise disposes of the foreign currency after the date of receipt may have a foreign currency exchange gain or loss generally treated as ordinary income or loss, and generally treated as U.S. source income or loss for foreign tax credit purposes. Different rules apply to U.S. Holders who use the accrual method of tax accounting. Each U.S. Holder should consult its own tax advisors concerning issues related to foreign currency.

## Information Reporting and Backup Withholding

Information returns will be filed with the IRS in connection with payments of dividends and the proceeds from a sale or other disposition of Subordinate Voting Shares payable to a U.S. Holder. Certain U.S. Holders may be subject to backup withholding with respect to the payment of dividends and certain payments of proceeds on the sale or redemption of Subordinate Voting Shares unless such U.S. Holders provide proof of an applicable exemption or a correct taxpayer identification number (usually with an IRS Form W-9), and otherwise comply with applicable requirements of the backup withholding rules.

Any amount withheld under the backup withholding rules from a payment to a U.S. Holder is generally allowable as a credit against such U.S. Holder's U.S. federal income tax, which may entitle the U.S. Holder to a refund, provided that the U.S. Holder timely provides the required information to the IRS. Moreover, certain penalties may be imposed by the IRS on a U.S. Holder who is required to furnish information but does not do so in the proper manner.

#### Non-U.S. Holders

#### Distributions

It is unlikely that we will pay any dividends on the Subordinate Voting Shares in the foreseeable future. If we make cash or other property distributions on our common stock, such distributions (including the amount of any Canadian withholding tax) will constitute dividends for U.S. federal income tax purposes to the extent paid from our current or accumulated earnings and profits, as determined under U.S. federal income tax principles. Amounts not treated as dividends for U.S. federal income tax purposes will constitute a return of capital and will first be applied against and reduce a holder's tax basis in our common stock, but not below zero. Any excess will be treated as gain realized on the sale or other disposition of our common stock and will be treated as described under "—Gain On Sale or Redemption" below.

Subject to the discussion below regarding effectively connected income, backup withholding and Sections 1471 through 1474 of the Code (which we refer to as FATCA), any dividend income paid to a non-U.S. holder of our Subordinate Voting Shares generally will be subject to U.S. federal withholding tax at a rate of 30% of the gross amount of the dividends, or such lower rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty. To receive the benefit of a reduced treaty rate, a non-U.S. holder must furnish us or our paying agent a valid IRS Form W-8BEN or IRS Form W-8BEN-E (or applicable successor form) including a U.S. taxpayer identification number and certifying such holder's qualification for the reduced rate. This certification must be provided to us or our paying agent before the payment of dividends and must be updated periodically. If the non-U.S. holder holds the stock through a financial institution or other agent acting on the non-U.S. holder's behalf, the non-U.S. holder will be required to provide appropriate documentation to the agent, which then will be required to provide certification to us or our paying agent, either directly or through other intermediaries.

Non-U.S. holders that do not provide the required certification on a timely basis, but that qualify for a reduced treaty rate, generally may obtain a refund of any excess amounts withheld by timely filing an appropriate claim for refund with the IRS.

If a non-U.S. holder holds our common stock in connection with the conduct of a trade or business in the United States, and dividends paid on our common stock are effectively connected with such holder's U.S. trade or business (and are attributable to such holder's permanent establishment in the United States if required by an applicable tax treaty), the non-U.S. holder will be exempt from U.S. federal withholding tax. To claim the exemption, the non-U.S. holder must generally furnish a valid IRS Form W-8ECI (or applicable successor form) to the applicable withholding agent.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 20 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

However, any such effectively connected dividends paid on our Subordinate Voting Shares generally will be subject to U.S. federal income tax on a net income basis at the regular graduated U.S. federal income tax rates in the same manner as if such holder were a resident of the United States. A non-U.S. holder that is a foreign corporation also may be subject to an additional branch profits tax equal to 30% (or such lower rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty) of its effectively connected earnings and profits for the taxable year, as adjusted for certain items. Non-U.S. holders should consult their tax advisors regarding these rules and any applicable income tax treaties that may provide for different rules.

## Sale or Redemption

Subject to the discussion below regarding backup withholding and FATCA, a non-U.S. holder generally will not be subject to U.S. federal income tax on any gain realized on the sale or other disposition of our Subordinate Voting Shares, unless:

- the gain is effectively connected with the non-U.S. holder's conduct of a trade or business in the United States, and if required by an applicable income tax treaty, is attributable to a permanent establishment maintained by the non-U.S. holder in the United States;
- the non-U.S. holder is a nonresident alien individual present in the United States for 183 days or more during the taxable year of the disposition, and certain other requirements are met; or
- our common stock constitutes a "United States real property interest" by reason of our status as a United States real property holding corporation (a "USRPHC"), for U.S. federal income tax purposes at any time within the shorter of the five-year period preceding the disposition or the non-U.S. holder's holding period for our Subordinate Voting Shares, and our Subordinate Voting Shares are not regularly traded on an established securities market during the calendar year in which the sale or other disposition occurs.

Gain described in the first bullet point above generally will be subject to U.S. federal income tax on a net income basis at the regular graduated U.S. federal income tax rates in the same manner as if such holder were a resident of the United States. A non-U.S. holder that is a foreign corporation also may be subject to an additional branch profits tax equal to 30% (or such lower rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty) of its effectively connected earnings and profits for the taxable year, as adjusted for certain items. Gain described in the second bullet point above will be subject to U.S. federal income tax at a flat 30% rate (or such lower rate specified by an applicable income tax treaty), but may be offset by certain U.S.-source capital losses (even though the individual is not considered a resident of the United States), provided that the non-U.S. holder has timely filed U.S. federal income tax returns with respect to such losses. Non-U.S. holders should consult their tax advisors regarding any applicable income tax treaties that may provide for different rules.

Determining whether we are a USRPHC in the third bullet point above depends on the fair market value of our U.S. real property interests relative to the fair market value of our other trade or business assets and our foreign real property interests. We believe that we are not currently and do not anticipate becoming a USRPHC for U.S. federal income tax purposes, but there can be no assurance that the IRS or a court will agree with our determination. The determination of whether a corporation is a USRPHC is primarily factual and we cannot give assurance that we currently are not a USRPHC or will not become one in the future. Even if we are or were to become a USRPHC, gain arising from the sale or other taxable disposition by a non-U.S. holder of Subordinate Voting Shares will not be subject to U.S. federal income tax on transfers of USRPHC shares if the Subordinate Voting Shares are "regularly traded," as defined by applicable Treasury Regulations, on an established securities market, and such non-U.S. holder owned, actually and constructively, 5% or less of the Subordinate Voting Shares throughout the shorter of, the five-year period ending on the date of the sale or other taxable disposition or, the non-U.S. holder's holding period.

## Information Reporting and Backup Withholding

Annual reports are required to be filed with the IRS and provided to each non-U.S. holder indicating the amount of dividends on our Subordinate Voting Shares paid to such holder and the amount of any tax withheld with respect to those dividends. These information reporting requirements apply even if no withholding was required because the dividends were effectively connected with the holder's conduct of a U.S. trade or business, or withholding was reduced or eliminated by an applicable income tax treaty. This information also may be made available under a specific treaty or agreement with the tax authorities in the country in which the non-U.S. holder resides or is established. Backup withholding, currently at a 24% rate, generally will not apply to payments to a non-U.S. holder of dividends on or the gross proceeds of a disposition of our Subordinate Voting Shares provided the non-U.S. holder furnishes the required certification of its non-U.S. status, such as by providing a valid IRS Form W-8BEN, IRS Form W-8BEN-E or IRS Form W-8ECI, or certain other requirements are met.

Backup withholding is not an additional tax. If any amount is withheld under the backup withholding rules, the non-U.S. holder should consult with a U.S. tax advisor regarding the possibility of, and procedure for, obtaining a refund or a credit against the non-U.S. holder's U.S. federal income tax liability, if any.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 21 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

Withholding on Foreign Entities or Accounts

FATCA imposes a U.S. federal withholding tax of 30% on certain payments made to a "foreign financial institution" (as specially defined under these rules) unless such institution enters into an agreement with the U.S. government to withhold on certain payments and to collect and provide to the U.S. tax authorities substantial information regarding certain U.S. account holders of such institution (which includes certain equity and debt holders of such institution, as well as certain account holders that are foreign entities with U.S. owners) or an exemption applies. FATCA also generally will impose a U.S. federal withholding tax of 30% on certain payments made to a non-financial foreign entity unless such entity provides the withholding agent a certification identifying certain direct and indirect U.S. owners of the entity or an exemption applies. An intergovernmental agreement between the United States and an applicable foreign country may modify these requirements. Under certain circumstances, a non-U.S. holder may be eligible for refunds or credits of such taxes. Subject to the proposed Treasury Regulations described below, FATCA generally applies to dividends paid on, and gross proceeds from sales or other dispositions of, our Subordinate Voting Shares. However, the Treasury Department has proposed regulations, on which taxpayers may rely until final Treasury Regulations are issued, that eliminate FATCA federal withholding tax with respect to the gross proceeds of a sale or other disposition of common stock. Prospective investors are encouraged to consult with their own tax advisors regarding the possible application of FATCA, and the Treasury Department's proposed regulations, to their investment in our Subordinate Voting Shares.

THE PRECEDING DISCUSSION OF MATERIAL U.S. FEDERAL INCOME TAX CONSEQUENCES IS FOR GENERAL INFORMATION PURPOSES ONLY. IT IS NOT TAX ADVICE. EACH PROSPECTIVE INVESTOR SHOULD CONSULT ITS OWN TAX ADVISOR REGARDING THE PARTICULAR U.S. FEDERAL, GIFT, ESTATE, STATE, LOCAL, AND NON-U.S. TAX CONSEQUENCES OF PURCHASING, HOLDING, AND DISPOSING OF OUR SUBORDINATED VOTING SHARES, INCLUDING THE CONSEQUENCES OF ANY PROPOSED CHANGE IN APPLICABLE LAWS.



VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None ECT

## PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

The selling stockholders, which as used herein includes donees, pledgees, transferees or other successors-in-interest selling Subordinate Voting Shares previously issued or interests in Subordinate Voting Shares received after the date of this prospectus from a selling stockholder as a gift, pledge, partnership distribution or other transfer, may, from time to time, sell, transfer or otherwise dispose of any or all of their Subordinate Voting Shares or interests in Subordinate Voting Shares on any stock exchange, market or trading facility on which the shares are traded or in private transactions. The selling stockholders may sell their Subordinate Voting Shares pursuant to this prospectus at fixed prices, at prevailing market prices at the time of sale, at prices related to the prevailing market price, at varying prices determined at the time of sale, or at negotiated prices.

The selling stockholders may use any one or more of the following methods when disposing of shares or interests therein:

- ordinary brokerage transactions and transactions in which the broker-dealer solicits purchasers;
- block trades in which the broker-dealer will attempt to sell the shares as agent, but may position and resell a portion of the block as principal to facilitate the transaction;
- purchases by a broker-dealer as principal and resale by the broker-dealer for its account;
- an exchange distribution in accordance with the rules of the applicable exchange;
- privately negotiated transactions;
- settlement of short sales;
- through the writing or settlement of options or other hedging transactions, whether through an options exchange or otherwise;
- broker-dealers may agree with the selling stockholders to sell a specified number of such shares at a stipulated price per share;
- a combination of any such methods of sale; and
- any other method permitted by applicable law.

If the selling stockholders effect such transactions by selling Subordinate Voting Shares to or through underwriters, broker-dealers or agents, such underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may receive commissions in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from the selling stockholders or commissions from purchasers of the Subordinate Voting Shares for whom they may act as agent or to whom they may sell as principal (which discounts, concessions or commissions as to particular underwriters, broker-dealers or agents may be in excess of those customary in the types of transactions involved).

Broker-dealers engaged by the selling stockholders may arrange for other brokers-dealers to participate in sales. Broker-dealers may receive commissions or discounts from the selling stockholders (or, if any broker-dealer acts as agent for the purchaser of securities, from the purchaser) in amounts to be negotiated.

The selling stockholders may, from time to time, pledge or grant a security interest in some or all of the Subordinate Voting Shares owned by them and, if they default in the performance of their secured obligations, the pledgees or secured parties may offer and sell the Subordinate Voting Shares, from time to time, under this prospectus supplement, or under an amendment to this prospectus supplement under Rule 424(b)(3) or other applicable provision of the Securities Act amending the list of selling stockholders to include the pledgee, transferee or other successors in interest as selling stockholders under this prospectus supplement. The selling stockholders also may transfer the Subordinate Voting Shares in other circumstances, in which case the transferees, pledgees or other successors in interest will be the selling beneficial owners for purposes of this prospectus supplement.

In connection with the sale of our Subordinate Voting Shares or interests therein, the selling stockholders may enter into hedging transactions with broker-dealers or other financial institutions, which may in turn engage in short sales of our Subordinate Voting Shares in the course of hedging the positions they assume. The selling stockholders may also sell our Subordinate Voting Shares short and deliver these securities to close out their short positions, or loan or pledge our Subordinate Voting Shares to broker-dealers that in turn may sell these securities. The selling stockholders may also enter into option or other transactions with broker-dealers or other financial institutions or the creation of one or more derivative securities which require the delivery to such broker-dealer or other financial institution of shares offered by this prospectus, which shares such broker-dealer or other financial institution may resell pursuant to this prospectus (as supplemented or amended to reflect such transaction).

The aggregate proceeds to the selling stockholders from the sale of the Subordinate Voting Shares offered by them will be the purchase price of the Subordinate Voting Shares less discounts or commissions, if any. Each of the selling stockholders reserves the right to accept and, together with their agents from time to time, to reject, in whole or in part, any proposed purchase of Subordinate Voting Shares to be made directly or through agents. We will not receive any of the proceeds from this offering.

The selling stockholders also may resell all or a portion of the Subordinate Voting Shares in open market transactions in reliance upon Rule 144 under the Securities Act, provided that they meet the criteria and conform to the requirements of that rule. In addition, the selling stockholders may transfer the Subordinate Voting Shares by other means not described in this prospectus supplement.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0637 ADG biswn0an 29-Mar-2024 01:22 EST 820182 S 23 6\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

age 1 of 1

The selling stockholders and any underwriters, broker-dealers or agents that participate in the sale of the Subordinate Voting Shares or interests therein may be "underwriters" within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the Securities Act. Any discounts, commissions, concessions or profit they earn on any resale of the shares may be underwriting discounts and commissions under the Securities Act. Selling stockholders who are "underwriters" within the meaning of Section 2(11) of the Securities Act will be subject to the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act.

To the extent required, the Subordinate Voting Shares to be sold, the names of the selling stockholders, the respective purchase prices and public offering prices, the names of any agents, dealer or underwriter, any applicable commissions or discounts with respect to a particular offer will be set forth in an accompanying prospectus supplement or, if appropriate, a post-effective amendment to the registration statement that includes this prospectus supplement.

In order to comply with the securities laws of some states, if applicable, the Subordinate Voting Shares may be sold in these jurisdictions only through registered or licensed brokers or dealers. In addition, in some states the Subordinate Voting Shares may not be sold unless it has been registered or qualified for sale or an exemption from registration or qualification requirements is available and is complied with.

We have advised the selling stockholders that the anti-manipulation rules of Regulation M under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act"), may apply to sales of shares in the market and to the activities of the selling stockholders and their affiliates. In addition, to the extent applicable we will make copies of this prospectus (as it may be supplemented or amended from time to time) available to the selling stockholders for the purpose of satisfying the prospectus delivery requirements of the Securities Act.

The selling stockholders may indemnify any broker-dealer that participates in transactions involving the sale of the shares against certain liabilities, including liabilities arising under the Securities Act.

Once sold under the registration statement of which this prospectus supplement forms a part, the Subordinate Voting Shares will be freely tradable in the hands of persons other than our affiliates.

We will pay all expenses of the registration of the Subordinate Voting Shares, including, without limitation, SEC filing fees. We have agreed with the selling stockholders to keep the registration statement of which this prospectus constitutes a part effective until such time as the shares offered by the selling stockholders have been effectively registered under the Securities Act and disposed of in accordance with such registration statement, the shares offered by the selling stockholders have been disposed of pursuant to Rule 144 under the Securities Act or the shares offered by the selling stockholders may be resold pursuant to Rule 144 without restriction or limitation (including without any limitation as to volume of sales and without the selling stockholder complying with any method of sale requirements or notice requirements under Rule 144).

## LEGAL MATTERS

The validity of the securities being offered by this prospectus supplement and certain legal matters in connection with this offering relating to Canadian law will be passed upon for us by Dentons Canada LLP. Certain legal matters in connection with this offering relating to U.S. law will be passed upon for us by Foley & Lardner LLP.

## **EXPERTS**

Our consolidated financial statements as of December 31, 2023 and 2022 and for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2023 have been incorporated by reference in this prospectus in reliance upon the report of Baker Tilly US, LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, which report is also incorporated herein by reference, and upon the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing.

## WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Our website address is www.gtigrows.com. Through this website, our filings with the SEC, including annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q, current reports on Form 8-K, and all amendments to those reports, will be accessible (free of charge) as soon as reasonably practicable after materials are electronically filed with or furnished to the SEC. The information provided on our website is not part of the registration statement of which this prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus, are a part. Our SEC filings are also available to the public from the SEC's web site at http://www.sec.gov.

This prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus, are part of a registration statement on Form S-3 that we have filed under the Securities Act with the SEC. This prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus, which constitutes a part of that registration statement, does not contain all of the information included in the registration statement and the exhibits and



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 24 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

schedules filed as part of the registration statement. For further information with respect to us and our securities, we refer you to the registration statement and the exhibits and schedules filed as part of the registration statement. Statements contained in this prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus, as to the contents of any document are not necessarily complete. If a document has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement, we refer you to the copies of the document that has been filed. Each statement in this prospectus supplement, and the accompanying prospectus, relating to a document filed as an exhibit is qualified in all respects by the filed exhibit.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDL-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:57 EST 820182 S 25 4\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS OC

age 1 of 1

## INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE

The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus supplement the information we file with them, which means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to those documents. In accordance with Rule 412 of the Securities Act, any statement contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus supplement shall be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus supplement to the extent that a statement contained herein, or in any subsequently filed document which also is incorporated by reference herein, modifies or supersedes such earlier statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this prospectus supplement.

We incorporate by reference the documents listed below:

- our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2023, filed with the SEC on February 29, 2024; and
- the description of our Subordinate Voting Shares in our registration statement on <u>Form S-1</u> filed with the SEC on February 2, 2021, including any amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such description.

We also incorporate by reference into this prospectus supplement all documents (other than Current Reports furnished under Item 2.02 or Item 7.01 of Form 8-K and exhibits filed on such form that are related to such items) that are subsequently filed by us with the SEC pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act prior to the termination of the offering of the securities made by this prospectus supplement (including documents filed after the date of the initial registration statement of which this prospectus supplement is a part and prior to the effectiveness of the registration statement).

You may request a copy of these filings at no cost, by contacting us at the following address or telephone number:

Green Thumb Industries Inc.
325 West Huron Street, Suite 700
Chicago, Illinois 60654
Attention: Corporate Secretary
(312) 471-6720



29-Mar-2024 01:29 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial** ADG biswn0an **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None ECT

**PROSPECTUS** 



# GREEN THUMB INDUSTRIES INC.

## SUBORDINATE VOTING SHARES **WARRANTS** UNITS

From time to time, we or selling securityholders may offer any combination of the securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings. We or selling securityholders may also offer securities as may be issuable upon conversion, redemption, repurchase, exchange or exercise of any securities registered hereunder, including any applicable antidilution provisions.

This prospectus provides a general description of the securities we may offer. Each time we or selling securityholders offer securities, we will provide specific terms of the securities offered in a supplement to this prospectus. We may also authorize one or more free writing prospectuses to be provided to you in connection with these offerings. The prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus. You should carefully read this prospectus, the applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, as well as any documents incorporated by reference, before you invest in any of the securities being offered.

## This prospectus may not be used to consummate a sale of any securities unless accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

Our Subordinate Voting Shares are listed on the OTCQX Best Market under the symbol "GTBIF." On March 28, 2024, the last reported sale price of our Subordinate Voting Shares on the OTCQX Best Market was \$14.52 per share. Our Subordinate Voting Shares are also listed on the Canadian Securities Exchange under the symbol "GTII." On March 28, 2024, the last reported sale price of our Subordinate Voting Shares on the Canadian Securities Exchange was C\$19.84 per share. The applicable prospectus supplement will contain information, where applicable, as to any other listing on the OTCOX Best Market or any securities market or other exchange of the securities, if any, covered by the applicable prospectus supplement. Unless the applicable prospectus supplement provides otherwise, we will not receive any proceeds from the sale of securities by selling securityholders.

We will sell these securities directly to investors, through agents designated from time to time or to or through underwriters or dealers, on a continuous or delayed basis. For additional information on the methods of sale, you should refer to the section entitled "Plan of Distribution" in this prospectus. If any agents or underwriters are involved in the sale of any securities with respect to which this prospectus is being delivered, the names of such agents or underwriters and any applicable fees, commissions, discounts or options to purchase additional securities will be set forth in a prospectus supplement. The price to the public of such securities and the net proceeds we expect to receive from such sale will also be set forth in a prospectus supplement.

Investing in our securities involves a high degree of risk. You should review carefully the risks and uncertainties described under the heading "Risk Factors" on page 5 of this prospectus as well as those contained in the applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, and under similar headings in the other documents that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus.

NEITHER THE SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION NOR ANY STATE SECURITIES COMMISSION HAS APPROVED OR DISAPPROVED OF THESE SECURITIES OR DETERMINED IF THIS PROSPECTUS IS TRUTHFUL OR COMPLETE. ANY REPRESENTATION TO THE CONTRARY IS A CRIMINAL OFFENSE.

The date of this prospectus is April 1, 2024.



2 TOC 1 2\* HTM ESS 0C Page 1 of 1 VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susIs0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:28 EST 820182 TOC 1 **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT

## TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS	1
PROSPECTUS SUMMARY	2
RISK FACTORS	5
CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS	5
USE OF PROCEEDS	7
DESCRIPTION OF SHARE CAPITAL	8
DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS	11
DESCRIPTION OF UNITS	12
SELLING SECURITYHOLDERS	12
PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION	13
LEGAL MATTERS	14
EXPERTS	14
WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION	15
INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE	15



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 1 2\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

## ABOUT THIS PROSPECTUS

This prospectus is part of a registration statement on Form S-3 that we filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC"), utilizing a "shelf" registration process as a "well known seasoned issuer" as defined in Rule 405 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended, or the "Securities Act". Under this shelf registration process, we or selling securityholders may sell any combination of the securities described in this prospectus in one or more offerings. There is no limit on the aggregate amount of the securities that we or selling securityholders may offer pursuant to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we or selling securityholders may offer.

Each time we or selling securityholders sell securities under this prospectus, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will contain specific information about the terms of that offering. We may also authorize one or more free writing prospectuses to be provided to you that may contain material information relating to these offerings. The prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus that we may authorize to be provided to you may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus or in any documents that we have incorporated by reference into this prospectus. You should read this prospectus, any applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, together with the information incorporated herein by reference as described under the heading "Incorporation of Certain Information by Reference," before investing in any of the securities offered.

# THIS PROSPECTUS MAY NOT BE USED TO CONSUMMATE A SALE OF SECURITIES UNLESS IT IS ACCOMPANIED BY A PROSPECTUS SUPPLEMENT.

Neither we, nor any agent, underwriter or dealer has authorized any person to give any information or to make any representation other than those contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus, any applicable prospectus supplement or any related free writing prospectus prepared by or on behalf of us or to which we have referred you. This prospectus, any applicable supplement to this prospectus or any related free writing prospectus do not constitute an offer to sell or the solicitation of an offer to buy any securities other than the registered securities to which they relate, nor do this prospectus, any applicable supplement to this prospectus or any related free writing prospectus constitute an offer to sell or the solicitation of an offer to buy securities in any jurisdiction to any person to whom it is unlawful to make such offer or solicitation in such jurisdiction.

You should not assume that the information contained in this prospectus, any applicable prospectus supplement or any related free writing prospectus is accurate on any date subsequent to the date set forth on the front of the document or that any information we have incorporated by reference is correct on any date subsequent to the date of the document incorporated by reference, even though this prospectus, any applicable prospectus supplement or any related free writing prospectus is delivered, or securities are sold, on a later date.

This prospectus contains summaries of certain provisions contained in some of the documents described herein, but reference is made to the actual documents for complete information. All of the summaries are qualified in their entirety by the actual documents. Copies of some of the documents referred to herein have been filed, will be filed or will be incorporated by reference as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, and you may obtain copies of those documents as described below under the heading "Where You Can Find Additional Information."

Unless the context requires otherwise, references in this prospectus to "Green Thumb," "the Company," "we," "us" and "our" refer to Green Thumb Industries Inc.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0962 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 16:12 EST 820182 TX 2 3 PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

## PROSPECTUS SUMMARY

This summary highlights selected information from this prospectus and does not contain all of the information that you need to consider in making your investment decision. You should carefully read the entire prospectus, the applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, including the risks of investing in our securities discussed under the heading "Risk Factors" contained in the applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, and under similar headings in the other documents that are incorporated by reference into this prospectus. You should also carefully read the information incorporated by reference into this prospectus, including our financial statements, and the exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part.

## **Company Overview**

Established in 2014 and headquartered in Chicago, Illinois, Green Thumb promotes well-being through the power of cannabis through branded consumer packaged goods and people-first retail experiences, while giving back to the communities in which it serves. As of December 31, 2023, Green Thumb has operations across fourteen U.S. markets, employs approximately 4,600 people and serves millions of patients and customers annually.

Green Thumb's core business is manufacturing, distributing and marketing a portfolio of owned cannabis consumer packaged goods brands (which we refer to as our Consumer Packaged Goods business), including &Shine, Beboe, Dogwalkers, Doctor Solomon's, Good Green, incredibles and RYTHM. The Company distributes and markets these products to third-party licensed retail cannabis stores across the United States as well as to Green Thumb's own retail stores (which we refer to as our Retail business).

The Company's Consumer Packaged Goods portfolio is primarily generated from plant material that Green Thumb grows and processes and then uses to produce our consumer packaged goods in twenty owned and operated manufacturing facilities. This portfolio consists of cannabis product categories, including flower, pre-rolls, concentrates, vape, capsules, tinctures, edibles, topicals and other cannabis-related products across a range of stock keeping units (none of which are individually material to the Company). These Consumer Packaged Goods products are sold in retail locations throughout the thirteen U.S. markets Green Thumb operates in including Green Thumb's own RISE Dispensaries.

Green Thumb owns and operates a national cannabis retail chain called RISE Dispensaries that provides educational and positive retail experiences aimed to deliver a superior level of customer service guided by our knowledgeable Personal Care Specialists while offering a high-quality assortment of cannabis products. In addition, we own stores under other names, primarily where naming is subject to licensing or similar restrictions. The income from Green Thumb's retail stores is derived primarily from the sale of cannabis-related products, which includes the sale of Green Thumb produced products as well as those produced by third parties, with an immaterial (less than 10%) portion of this income resulting from the sale of other merchandise (such as t-shirts and accessories for cannabis use). The RISE Dispensaries currently are located in fourteen of the states in which we operate. As of December 31, 2023, the Company had 91 open and operating retail locations. The Company's new store opening plans will remain fluid depending on market conditions, our ability to obtain local licensing, construction and other permissions and subject to the Company's capital allocation plans.

#### **Corporate Information**

We are a British Columbia corporation. Our principal executive offices are located at 325 W. Huron Street, Suite 700, Chicago, Illinois 60654. Our telephone number at this address is (312) 471-6720. Our website address is www.gtigrows.com. The information contained on our website or connected to our website is not incorporated by reference into and should not be considered part of this prospectus.

All brand names or trademarks appearing in this prospectus are the property of their respective holders. Use or display by us of other parties' trademarks, trade dress, or products in this prospectus is not intended to, and does not, imply a relationship with, or endorsements or sponsorship of, us by the trademark or trade dress owners.

## The Securities We May Offer

We or selling securityholders may offer our Subordinate Voting Shares and warrants to purchase Subordinate Voting Shares, either individually or in units, from time to time in one or more offerings under this prospectus, together with any applicable prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus, at prices and on terms to be determined by market conditions at the time of the relevant offering. This prospectus provides you with a general description of the securities we or selling securityholders may offer. Each time we or selling securityholders offer a type or series of securities under this prospectus, we will provide a prospectus supplement that will describe the specific amounts, prices and other important terms of the securities, including, to the extent applicable:

• designation or classification;



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 3 2\*
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

aggregate principal amount or aggregate offering price;

- maturity, if applicable;
- original issue discount, if any;
- rates and times of payment of interest or dividends, if any;
- redemption, conversion, exchange or sinking fund terms, if any;
- conversion or exchange prices or rates, if any, and, if applicable, any provisions for changes to or adjustments in the conversion or exchange prices or rates and in the securities or other property receivable upon conversion or exchange;
- ranking, if applicable;
- restrictive covenants, if any;
- voting or other rights, if any; and
- important U.S. federal income tax considerations.

The prospectus supplement and any related free writing prospectus that we may authorize to be provided to you may also add, update or change information contained in this prospectus or in documents we have incorporated by reference. However, no prospectus supplement or free writing prospectus will offer a security that is not registered and described in this prospectus at the time of the effectiveness of the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part.

## This prospectus may not be used to consummate a sale of securities unless it is accompanied by a prospectus supplement.

We or selling securityholders may sell the securities directly to investors or through underwriters, dealers or agents. We, and our underwriters or agents, reserve the right to accept or reject all or part of any proposed purchase of securities. If we or selling securityholders do offer securities through underwriters or agents, we will include in the applicable prospectus supplement:

- the names of those underwriters or agents;
- applicable fees, discounts and commissions to be paid to them;
- · details regarding options to purchase additional securities, if any; and
- the estimated net proceeds to us.

Subordinate Voting Shares. We may issue our Subordinate Voting Shares from time to time. Holders of our Subordinate Voting Shares are entitled to one vote per share for the election of directors and on all other matters that require shareholder approval. In the event of the liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Green Thumb, whether voluntary or involuntary, or in the event of any other distribution of our assets among our shareholders for the purpose of winding up our affairs, the holders of Subordinate Voting Shares will, subject to the prior rights of the holders of any of our shares ranking in priority to the Subordinate Voting Shares, be entitled to participate ratably along with all other holders of Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares basis) and Super Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares basis).

*Warrants*. We may issue warrants for the purchase of Subordinate Voting Shares in one or more series. We may issue warrants independently or together with Subordinate Voting Shares, and the warrants may be attached to or separate from these securities. In this prospectus, we have summarized certain general features of the warrants. We urge you, however, to read the applicable prospectus supplement (and any free writing prospectus that we may authorize to be provided to you) related to the particular series of warrants being offered, as well as the complete warrant agreements and warrant certificates that contain the terms of the warrants.

We will evidence each series of warrants by warrant certificates that we will issue. Warrants may be issued under an applicable warrant agreement that we enter into with a warrant agent. We will indicate the name and address of the warrant agent, if applicable, in the prospectus supplement relating to the particular series of warrants being offered.

*Units*. We may offer units consisting of Subordinate Voting Shares and warrants in any combination. In this Prospectus, we have summarized certain general features of the units under "Description of Units". We urge you, however, to read the applicable prospectus supplement (and any free writing prospectus that we may authorize to be provided to you) related to the series of units being offered.

We may evidence each series of units by unit certificates that we may issue under a separate unit agreement with a unit agent. If applicable, we will file as exhibits to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, or will incorporate by reference from reports that we file with the SEC, the unit agreements that describe the terms of the series of units we are offering before the issuance of the related series of units.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susIs0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 4 2\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

age 1 of 1

## **Selling Securityholders**

Selling securityholders are persons or entities that, directly or indirectly, have acquired or will from time to time acquire from us, our securities. Information about selling securityholders, if any, will be set forth in a prospectus supplement. See "Selling Securityholders" in this prospectus.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susIs0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 5 2
PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0

age 1 of 2

## RISK FACTORS

An investment in our securities involves a high degree of risk. Prior to making a decision about investing in our securities, you should consider carefully the specific risk factors discussed in the sections entitled "Risk Factors" contained in our most recent Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2023, as filed with the SEC on February 29, 2024, which is incorporated in this prospectus by reference in its entirety, as well as any amendment or updates to our risk factors reflected in subsequent filings with the SEC, including any prospectus supplement hereto. These risks and uncertainties are not the only risks and uncertainties we face. Additional risks and uncertainties not presently known to us, or that we currently view as immaterial, may also impair our business. Past financial performance may not be a reliable indicator of future performance, and historical trends should not be unduly relied upon to anticipate results or trends in future periods. If any of the risks or uncertainties described in our SEC filings or any additional risks and uncertainties actually occur, our business, financial condition, results of operations and cash flow could be materially and adversely affected. In that case, the trading price of our Subordinate Voting Shares could decline and you might lose all or part of your investment. Please also read carefully the section below titled "Cautionary Note Regarding Forward-Looking Statements."

## CAUTIONARY NOTE REGARDING FORWARD-LOOKING STATEMENTS

This prospectus contains statements that we believe are, or may be considered to be, "forward-looking statements." All statements other than statements of historical fact included in this document regarding the prospects of our industry or our prospects, plans, financial position or business strategy may constitute forward-looking statements. In addition, forward-looking statements generally can be identified by the use of forward-looking words such as "may," "will," "expect," "intend," "estimate," "foresee," "project," "anticipate," "believe," "plan," "forecast," "continue" or "could" or the negative of these terms or variations of them or similar terms. Furthermore, forward-looking statements may be included in various filings that we make with the SEC, and in press releases or oral statements made by or with the approval of one of our authorized executive officers. Although we believe that the expectations reflected in these forward-looking statements are reasonable, we cannot assure you that these expectations will prove to be correct. These forward-looking statements are subject to certain known and unknown risks and uncertainties, as well as assumptions that could cause actual results to differ materially from those reflected in these forward-looking statements. Readers are cautioned not to place undue reliance on any forward-looking statements contained in this document, which reflect management's opinions only as of the date hereof. Except as required by law, we undertake no obligation to revise or publicly release the results of any revision to any forward-looking statements. You are advised, however, to consult any additional disclosures we make in our reports to the SEC. All subsequent written and oral forward-looking statements attributable to us or persons acting on our behalf are expressly qualified in their entirety by the cautionary statements contained in this document.

By way of example, and without implied limitation, such risks and uncertainties include:

- · cannabis remains illegal under federal law, and enforcement of cannabis laws could change;
- state regulation of cannabis is uncertain;
- we may not be able to obtain or maintain necessary permits and authorizations;
- we may be subject to heightened scrutiny by Canadian regulatory authorities;
- we may face limitations on ownership of cannabis licenses;
- we may become subject to U.S. Food and Drug Administration or Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms and Explosives regulation;
- as a cannabis business, we are subject to applicable anti-money laundering laws and regulations and have restricted access to banking and other financial services;
- we may face difficulties acquiring additional financing;
- we lack access to U.S. bankruptcy protections;
- we operate in a highly regulated sector and may not always succeed in complying fully with applicable regulatory requirements in all jurisdictions where we carry on business;
- we face intense competition;
- we face competition from the illicit market as well as actual or purported Farm Bill compliant hemp products;
- we are dependent upon consumer acceptance of and loyalty to our brand portfolio;
- we have limited trademark protection;
- as a cannabis business, we are subject to unfavorable U.S. tax treatment and may incur significant tax liability;
- we are subject to proceeds of crime statutes;
- we face exposure to fraudulent or illegal activity;
- · we face risks due to industry immaturity or limited comparable, competitive or established industry best practices;
- we face risks related to our products;



VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susIs0ap **82 TX 5** 2\* HTM ESS 0C Page 2 of 2 **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST Donnelley Financial **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** ECT None

- our business is subject to the risks inherent in agricultural operations;
- we may be adversely impacted by rising or volatile energy costs and availability;



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 6 2\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 0C

Page 1 of 1

- · we face risks relating to our information technology systems and potential cyber-attacks and security breaches;
- we rely on third-party software providers for numerous capabilities we depend upon to operate, and a disruption of one or more of these systems could adversely affect our business;
- we rely on the expertise of our management team and other employees experienced in the cannabis industry, and the loss of key personnel could negatively affect our business, financial condition and results of operations;
- we face an inherent risk of product liability and similar claims;
- our products may be subject to product recalls;
- we may face unfavorable publicity or consumer perception;
- our voting control is concentrated;
- our capital structure and voting control may cause unpredictability;
- sales of substantial amounts of Subordinate Voting Shares by our existing shareholders in the public market may have an adverse effect on the market price of the Subordinate Voting Shares; and
- we are governed by the corporate laws in British Columbia, Canada which in some cases have a different effect on shareholders than the corporate laws in Delaware, United States.

For more information regarding these and other uncertainties and factors that could cause our actual results to differ materially from what we have anticipated in our forward-looking statements or otherwise could materially adversely affect our business, financial condition or operating results, see the section entitled "Risk Factors" in this prospectus. The risks and uncertainties described above and in the section entitled "Risk Factors" in this prospectus are not exclusive and further information concerning us and our business, including factors that potentially could materially affect our financial results or condition, may emerge from time to time. We assume no obligation to update, amend or clarify forward-looking statements to reflect actual results or changes in factors or assumptions affecting such forward-looking statements.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 7 2\*

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

### **USE OF PROCEEDS**

We will retain broad discretion over the use of the net proceeds from the sale of the securities offered hereby. Except as described in any prospectus supplement or any related free writing prospectus that we may authorize to be provided to you, we currently intend to use the net proceeds from the sale of the securities offered hereby for general corporate purposes, which may include capital expenditures, working capital and general and administrative expenses. We may also use a portion of the net proceeds to acquire or invest in businesses and products that are complementary to our own, although we have no current plans, commitments or agreements to do so with respect to any acquisitions as of the date of this prospectus. We will set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement or free writing prospectus our intended use for the net proceeds received from the sale of any securities sold pursuant to the prospectus supplement or free writing prospectus.

The expected use of net proceeds from this offering represents our intentions based upon our present plans and business conditions. We cannot predict with certainty all of the particular uses for the proceeds of this offering or the amounts that we will actually spend on the uses set forth above. Accordingly, our management will have broad discretion in applying the net proceeds of this offering. The timing and amount of our actual expenditures will be based on many factors, including general market conditions, cash flows from operations and the anticipated growth of our business.

Unless the applicable prospectus supplement provides otherwise, we will not receive any of the proceeds from the sale of our securities by selling securityholders.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 8 2:

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

### **DESCRIPTION OF SHARE CAPITAL**

We are authorized to issue an unlimited number of Subordinate Voting Shares (which are being registered by the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part), an unlimited number of Multiple Voting Shares and an unlimited number of Super Voting Shares.

As of February 29, 2024, our issued and outstanding capital consisted of: (i) 212,635,338 Subordinate Voting Shares; (ii) 3,768,300 Multiple Voting Shares (on an as converted basis); and (iii) 20,669,000 Super Voting Shares (on an as converted basis).

The total number of equity shares assuming all are converted into Subordinate Voting Shares would be 237,072,638.

Our Articles, which are included as an exhibit to the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part, provide further information regarding our securities and qualify the summary under "Description of Securities" in its entirety.

### **Subordinate Voting Shares**

Notice and Voting Rights. Holders of Subordinate Voting Shares are entitled to notice of and to attend at any meeting of our shareholders, except a meeting of which only holders of another particular class or series of our shares have the right to vote. At each such meeting, holders of Subordinate Voting Shares are entitled to one vote in respect of each Subordinate Voting Share held.

Class Rights. As long as any Subordinate Voting Shares remain outstanding, we will not, without the consent of the holders of the Subordinate Voting Shares by separate special resolution, prejudice or interfere with any right attached to the Subordinate Voting Shares. Holders of Subordinate Voting Shares will not be entitled to a right of first refusal to subscribe for, purchase or receive any part of any issue of Subordinate Voting Shares, or bonds, debentures or other securities of Green Thumb.

Liquidation Rights. In the event of the liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Green Thumb, whether voluntary or involuntary, or in the event of any other distribution of our assets among our shareholders for the purpose of winding up our affairs, the holders of Subordinate Voting Shares will, subject to the prior rights of the holders of any of our shares ranking in priority to the Subordinate Voting Shares, be entitled to participate ratably along with all other holders of Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares basis) and Super Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares basis).

Conversion Rights. In the event that an offer is made to purchase Multiple Voting Shares and the offer is one which is required, pursuant to applicable securities legislation or the rules of a stock exchange on which the Multiple Voting Shares are then listed, to be made to all or substantially all the holders of Multiple Voting Shares in a given province or territory of Canada to which these requirements apply, each Subordinate Voting Share shall become convertible at the option of the holder into Multiple Voting Shares at the inverse of the Conversion ratio, currently 1 Multiple Voting Share into 100 Subordinate Voting Shares or 1 Super Voting Share into 1 Multiple Voting Share, as applicable, at any time while the offer is in effect until one day after the time prescribed by applicable securities legislation for the offeror to take up and pay for such shares as are to be acquired pursuant to the offer. The conversion right may only be exercised in respect of Subordinate Voting Shares for the purpose of depositing the resulting Multiple Voting Shares pursuant to the offer, and for no other reason. In such event, our transfer agent shall deposit the resulting Multiple Voting Shares on behalf of the holder. Should the Multiple Voting Shares issued upon conversion and tendered in response to the offer be withdrawn by shareholders or not taken up by the offeror, or should the offer be abandoned or withdrawn, the Multiple Voting Shares resulting from the conversion shall be automatically reconverted, without further intervention on the part of Green Thumb or on the part of the holder, into Subordinate Voting Shares at the conversion ratio then in effect.

Dividend Rights. Holders of Subordinate Voting Shares are entitled to receive, as and when declared by our directors, dividends in cash or our property. No dividend will be declared or paid on the Subordinate Voting Shares unless we simultaneously declare or pay, as applicable, equivalent dividends (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares basis) on the Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares.

Change in Control. No subdivision or consolidation of the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares or Super Voting Shares shall occur unless, simultaneously, the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares are subdivided or consolidated in the same manner, so as to maintain and preserve the relative rights of the holders of the shares of each of the said classes.

### **Multiple Voting Shares**

Notice and Voting Rights. Holders of Multiple Voting Shares are entitled to notice of and to attend any meeting of our shareholders, except a meeting of which only holders of another particular class or series of our shares have the right to vote. At each such meeting, holders of Multiple Voting Shares are entitled to one vote in respect of each Subordinate Voting Share into which such Multiple Voting Share could then be converted (currently 100 votes per Multiple Voting Share held).



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-WT0-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 9 2:

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

Class Rights. As long as any Multiple Voting Shares remain outstanding, Green Thumb will not, without the consent of the holders of the Multiple Voting Shares by separate special resolution, prejudice or interfere with any right attached to the Multiple Voting Shares. Holders of Multiple Voting Shares will not be entitled to a right of first refusal to subscribe for, purchase or receive any part of any issue of our Subordinate Voting Shares, or bonds, debentures or other securities.

Liquidation Rights. In the event of the liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Green Thumb, whether voluntary or involuntary, or in the event of any other distribution of our assets among our shareholders for the purpose of winding up our affairs, the holders of Multiple Voting Shares will, subject to the prior rights of the holders of any of our shares ranking in priority to the Multiple Voting Shares, be entitled to participate ratably along with all other holders of Multiple Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis).

Conversion Rights. The Multiple Voting Shares each have a restricted right to convert into 100 Subordinate Voting Shares, subject to adjustments for certain customary corporate changes. The ability to convert the Multiple Voting Shares is subject to a restriction that the aggregate number of Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares held of record, directly or indirectly, by residents of the United States (as determined in accordance with Rules 3b-4 and 12g3-2(a) under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended (the "Exchange Act")), may not exceed 40% of the aggregate number of Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares issued and outstanding after giving effect to such conversions and to a restriction on beneficial ownership of Subordinate Voting Shares exceeding certain levels. In addition, the Multiple Voting Shares will be automatically converted into Subordinate Voting Shares in certain circumstances, including upon the registration of the Subordinate Voting Shares under the Securities Act.

In the event that an offer is made to purchase Subordinate Voting Shares and the offer is one which is required, pursuant to applicable securities legislation or the rules of a stock exchange on which the Subordinate Voting Shares are then listed, to be made to all or substantially all the holders of Subordinate Voting Shares in a given province or territory of Canada to which these requirements apply, each Multiple Voting Share shall become convertible at the option of the holder into Subordinate Voting Shares at the Conversion ratio at any time while the offer is in effect until one day after the time prescribed by applicable securities legislation for the offeror to take up and pay for such shares as are to be acquired pursuant to the offer. The conversion right may be exercised in respect of Multiple Voting Shares for the purpose of depositing the resulting Multiple Voting Shares pursuant to the offer. Should the Subordinate Voting Shares issued upon conversion and tendered in response to the offer be withdrawn by shareholders or not taken up by the offeror, or should the offer be abandoned or withdrawn, the Subordinate Voting Shares resulting from the conversion shall be automatically reconverted, without further intervention on our part or on the part of the holder, into Multiple Voting Shares at the inverse of the conversion ratio then in effect.

Dividend Rights. The holders of the Multiple Voting Shares are entitled to receive such dividends as may be declared and paid to holders of the Subordinate Voting Shares in any financial year as our Board may by resolution determine, on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis. No dividend will be declared or paid on the Multiple Voting Shares unless we simultaneously declare or pay, as applicable, equivalent dividends (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis) on the Subordinate Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares.

Change in Control. No subdivision or consolidation of the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares or Super Voting Shares shall occur unless, simultaneously, the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares are subdivided or consolidated in the same manner, so as to maintain and preserve the relative rights of the holders of the shares of each of the said classes.

### **Super Voting Shares**

Notice and Voting Rights. Holders of Super Voting Shares are entitled to notice of and to attend at any meeting of our shareholders, except a meeting of which only holders of another particular class or series of our shares have the right to vote. At each such meeting, holders of Super Voting Shares are entitled to 1,000 votes per Super Voting Share held.

Class Rights. As long as any Super Voting Shares remain outstanding, Green Thumb will not, without the consent of the holders of the Super Voting Shares by separate special resolution, prejudice or interfere with any right or special right attached to the Super Voting Shares. Additionally, consent of the holders of a majority of the outstanding Super Voting Shares will be required for any action that authorizes or creates shares of any class having preferences superior to or on a parity with the Super Voting Shares. In connection with the exercise of the voting rights in respect of any such approvals, each holder of Super Voting Shares will have one vote in respect of each Super Voting Share held. The holders of Super Voting Shares will not be entitled to a right of first refusal to subscribe for, purchase or receive any part of any issue of our Subordinate Voting Shares, bonds, debentures or other securities not convertible into Super Voting Shares.



27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial** ADG susIs0ap **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None

ECT

Liquidation Rights. In the event of the liquidation, dissolution or winding-up of Green Thumb, whether voluntary or involuntary, or in the event of any other distribution of our assets among our shareholders for the purpose of winding up our affairs, the holders of Super Voting Shares will, subject to the prior rights of the holders of any of our shares ranking in priority to the Super Voting Shares, be entitled to participate ratably along with all other holders of Super Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis), Subordinate Voting Shares and Multiple Voting Shares (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis).

Conversion Rights. Each Super Voting Share has a right to convert into 1 Multiple Voting Share subject to customary adjustments for certain corporate changes.

Conversion at the Option of Green Thumb Industries Inc. We have the right to convert all or some of the Super Voting Shares from a holder of Super Voting Shares into an equal number of Multiple Voting Shares subject to customary adjustments for certain corporate changes:

- upon the transfer by the holder thereof to anyone other than (i) an immediate family member of Benjamin Kovler, Anthony Georgiadis or Andrew Grossman (who we refer to as the Initial Holders) or a transfer for purposes of estate or tax planning to a company or person that is wholly beneficially owned by an Initial Holder or immediate family members of an Initial Holder or which an Initial Holder or immediate family members of an Initial Holder are the sole beneficiaries thereof; or (ii) a party approved by us (who, together with the Initial Holders, we refer to as the Permitted Holders); or
- (b) if at any time the aggregate number of issued and outstanding Super Voting Shares beneficially owned, directly or indirectly, by an Initial Holder of the Super Voting Shares and the Initial Holder's predecessor or transferor, permitted transferees and permitted successors, divided by the number of Super Voting Shares beneficially owned, directly or indirectly, by the holder (and the Initial Holder's predecessor or transferor, permitted transferees and permitted successors) as at the date of completion of the business combination whereby we, 1165318 B.C. Ltd. (a wholly-owned subsidiary of Green Thumb), VCP23, LLC, GTI23, Inc. and GTI Finco Inc. combined our respective businesses, is less than 50%. The Initial Holders of Super Voting Shares will, from time to time upon our request, provide us with evidence as to such Initial Holders' direct and indirect beneficial ownership (and that of our permitted transferees and permitted successors) of Super Voting Shares to enable us to determine if our right to convert has occurred. For purposes of these calculations, a holder of Super Voting Shares will be deemed to beneficially own Super Voting Shares held by an intermediate company or fund in proportion to their equity ownership of such company or fund, unless such company or fund holds such shares for the benefit of such holder, in which case they will be deemed to own 100% of such shares held for their benefit.

We are not required to convert Super Voting Shares on a prorated basis among the holders of Super Voting Shares.

Transfer Restrictions. There are no transfer restrictions in our Articles for the Super Voting Shares, subject to conversion rights at our option (see "Conversion at the Option of Green Thumb Industries Inc." above).

Dividend Rights. The holders of the Super Voting Shares are entitled to receive such dividends as may be declared and paid to holders of the Subordinate Voting Shares in any financial year as the Board may by resolution determine, on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis. No dividend will be declared or paid on the Super Voting Shares unless we simultaneously declare or pay, as applicable, equivalent dividends (on an as-converted to Subordinate Voting Share basis) on the Multiple Voting Shares and Subordinate Voting Shares.

Change in Control. No subdivision or consolidation of the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares or Super Voting Shares shall occur unless, simultaneously, the Subordinate Voting Shares, Multiple Voting Shares and Super Voting Shares are subdivided or consolidated in the same manner, so as to maintain and preserve the relative rights of the holders of the shares of each of the said classes.

## **Transfer Agent**

The transfer agent for our Subordinate Voting Shares is Odyssey Trust Company.

### Listing on the OTCQX Best Market

Our Subordinate Voting Shares are listed on OTCQX Best Market under the symbol "GTBIF." Our Subordinate Voting Shares are also listed on the Canadian Securities Exchange under the symbol "GTII."



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST 820182 TX 11 2:

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 2

### DESCRIPTION OF WARRANTS

The following description, together with the additional information we may include in any applicable prospectus supplements and free writing prospectuses, summarizes the material terms and provisions of the warrants that we may offer under this prospectus, which may consist of warrants to purchase Subordinate Voting Shares and may be issued in one or more series. Warrants may be issued independently or together with Subordinate Voting Shares offered by any prospectus supplement, and may be attached to or separate from those securities. While the terms we have summarized below will apply generally to any warrants that we may offer under this prospectus, we will describe the particular terms of any series of warrants that we may offer in more detail in the applicable prospectus supplement and any applicable free writing prospectus. The terms of any warrants offered under a prospectus supplement may differ from the terms described below. However, no prospectus supplement will fundamentally change the terms that are set forth in this prospectus or offer a security that is not registered and described in this prospectus at the time of its effectiveness. For the terms of a particular series of warrants you should refer to the prospectus supplement for that series of warrants and the warrant agreement for that particular series.

#### General

We will describe in the applicable prospectus supplement the terms relating to a series of warrants being offered, including:

- the title of such securities:
- the offering price or prices and aggregate number of warrants offered;
- the currency or currencies for which the warrants may be purchased;
- if applicable, the designation and terms of the securities with which the warrants are issued and the number of warrants issued with each such security or each principal amount of such security;
- if applicable, the date on and after which the warrants and the related securities will be separately transferable;
- if applicable, the minimum or maximum amount of such warrants which may be exercised at any one time;
- the number of Subordinate Voting Shares purchasable upon the exercise of one warrant and the price at which, and the currency in which, these shares may be purchased upon such exercise;
- the effect of any merger, consolidation, sale or other disposition of our business on the warrant agreements and the warrants;
- the terms of any rights to redeem or call the warrants;
- the terms of any rights to force the exercise of the warrants;
- any provisions for changes to or adjustments in the exercise price or number of securities issuable upon exercise of the warrants;
- the dates on which the right to exercise the warrants will commence and expire;
- the manner in which the warrant agreements and warrants may be modified;
- a discussion of any material or special U.S. federal income tax consequences of holding or exercising the warrants;
- the terms of the securities issuable upon exercise of the warrants; and
- any other specific terms, preferences, rights or limitations of or restrictions on the warrants.

Before exercising their warrants, holders of warrants will not have any of the rights of holders of the securities purchasable upon such exercise, including the right to receive dividends, if any, or payments upon our liquidation, dissolution or winding up or to exercise voting rights, if any.

### **Exercise of Warrants**

Each warrant will entitle the holder to purchase the securities that we specify in the applicable prospectus supplement at the exercise price that we describe in the applicable prospectus supplement. Unless we otherwise specify in the applicable prospectus supplement, holders of the warrants may exercise the warrants at any time up to the specified time on the expiration date that we set forth in the applicable prospectus supplement. After the close of business on the expiration date, unexercised warrants will become void.

Unless we otherwise specify in the applicable prospectus supplement, holders of the warrants may exercise the warrants by delivering the warrant certificate representing the warrants to be exercised together with specified information, and paying the required amount to the warrant agent in immediately available funds, as provided in the applicable prospectus supplement. We will set forth on the reverse side of the warrant certificate and in the applicable prospectus supplement the information that the holder of the warrant will be required to deliver to the warrant agent in connection with the exercise of the warrant.

Upon receipt of the required payment and the warrant certificate properly completed and duly executed at the corporate trust office of the warrant agent or any other office indicated in the applicable prospectus supplement, we will issue and deliver the securities purchasable upon such exercise. If fewer than all of the warrants represented by the warrant certificate are exercised, then we will issue a new warrant certificate for the remaining amount of warrants. If we so indicate in the applicable prospectus supplement, holders of the warrants may surrender securities as all or part of the exercise price

HTM ESS OC Page 2 of 2 820182 TX 11 VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susIs0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None ECT

for warrants.



27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial ADG susls0ap **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None

ECT

**Enforceability of Rights by Holders of Warrants** 

Each warrant agent will act solely as our agent under the applicable warrant agreement and will not assume any obligation or relationship of agency or trust with any holder of any warrant. A single bank or trust company may act as warrant agent for more than one issue of warrants. A warrant agent will have no duty or responsibility in case of any default by us under the applicable warrant agreement or warrant, including any duty or responsibility to initiate any proceedings at law or otherwise, or to make any demand upon us. Any holder of a warrant may, without the consent of the related warrant agent or the holder of any other warrant, enforce by appropriate legal action its right to exercise, and receive the securities purchasable upon exercise of, its warrants.

#### DESCRIPTION OF UNITS

The following description, together with the additional information we may include in any applicable prospectus supplements, summarizes the material terms and provisions of the units that we may offer under this prospectus.

While the terms we have summarized below will apply generally to any units that we may offer under this prospectus, we will describe the particular terms of any series of units in more detail in the applicable prospectus supplement. The terms of any units offered under a prospectus supplement may differ from the terms described below.

The following summary description, together with the additional information we may include in any applicable prospectus supplements does not purport to be complete and is subject to, and qualified in its entirety by reference to, the form of unit agreement and form of unit certificate relating to each series of units that will be incorporated by reference as an exhibit to the registration statement that includes this prospectus or as an exhibit to a current report on Form 8-K if we offer units.

### General

We may issue units comprised of Subordinate Voting Shares and warrants. Each unit will be issued so that the holder of the unit is also the holder of each security included in the unit. Thus, the holder of a unit will have the rights and obligations of a holder of each included security. The unit agreement under which a unit is issued may provide that the securities included in the unit may not be held or transferred separately, at any time or at any time before a specified date.

We will describe in the applicable prospectus supplement the terms of the series of units, including:

- the designation and terms of the units and of the securities comprising the units, including whether and under what circumstances those securities may be held or transferred separately;
- any provisions of the governing unit agreement that differ from those described below; and
- any provisions for the issuance, payment, settlement, transfer or exchange of the units or of the securities comprising the units.

The provisions described in this section, as well as those described under "Description of Subordinate Voting Shares," and "Description of Warrants" will apply to each unit and to any Subordinate Voting Share or warrants included in each unit, respectively.

### **Issuance in Series**

We may issue units in such amounts and in such numerous distinct series as we determine.

## **Enforceability of Rights by Holders of Units**

Any unit agent will act solely as our agent under the applicable unit agreement and will not assume any obligation or relationship of agency or trust with any holder of any unit. A single bank or trust company may act as unit agent for more than one series of units. A unit agent will have no duty or responsibility in case of any default by us under the applicable unit agreement or unit, including any duty or responsibility to initiate any proceedings at law or otherwise, or to make any demand upon us. Any holder of a unit may, without the consent of the related unit agent or the holder of any other unit, enforce by appropriate legal action its rights as holder under any security included in the unit.

## SELLING SECURITYHOLDERS

Information about selling securityholders, if applicable, will be set forth in a prospectus supplement, in a post-effective amendment to this registration statement, or in filings we make with the SEC under the Exchange Act that are incorporated by reference.



27-Mar-2024 15:37 EST **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial ADG susIs0ap **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None ECT

### PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

We or selling securityholders may sell the securities being offered by this prospectus separately or together through any of the following methods:

- to or through one or more underwriters or dealers in a public offering and sale by them;
- directly to investors;
- through agents;
- through block trades in which the broker or dealer engaged to handle the block trade will attempt to sell the securities as agent, but may position and resell a portion of the block as principal to facilitate the transaction;
- through any combination of these methods of sale; or
- in any manner, as provided in the applicable prospectus supplement.

We or selling securityholders may distribute securities from time to time in one or more transactions:

- at a fixed price or prices, which may be changed;
- at market prices prevailing at the times of sale;
- at prices related to such prevailing market prices; or
- at negotiated prices.

We will describe the method of distribution of the securities in the applicable prospectus supplement. We may also determine the price or other terms of the securities offered under this prospectus by use of an electronic auction. We will describe how any auction will determine the price or any other terms, how potential investors may participate in the auction and the nature of the obligations of the underwriter, dealer or agent in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Unless otherwise specified in the applicable prospectus supplement, each class or series of securities will be a new issue with no established trading market, other than our Subordinate Voting Shares, which are traded on the OTCOX Best Market under the symbol "GTBIF" and on the Canadian Securities Exchange under the symbol "GTII." We may elect to list any other class or series of securities on any exchange, but we are not obligated to do so. It is possible that one or more underwriters may make a market in a class or series of securities, but the underwriters will not be obligated to do so and may discontinue any market making at any time without notice. We cannot give any assurance as to the liquidity of the trading market for any of the securities.

Underwriters, dealers or agents may receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from us or our purchasers (as their agents in connection with the sale of the securities). In addition, underwriters may sell the securities to or through dealers, and those dealers may receive compensation in the form of discounts, concessions or commissions from the underwriters and/or commissions from the purchasers for whom they act as agent. These underwriters, dealers or agents may be considered to be underwriters under the Securities Act. As a result, discounts, commissions, or profits on resale received by the underwriters, dealers or agents may be treated as underwriting discounts and commissions. The prospectus supplement will identify any such underwriter, dealer or agent, and describe any compensation received by them from us. Only underwriters named in the prospectus supplement are underwriters of the securities offered by the prospectus supplement. Any initial public offering price and any discounts or concessions allowed or reallowed or paid to dealers may be changed from time to time.

We or selling securityholders may sell the securities directly or through agents we designate from time to time. We will name any agent involved in the offering and sale of securities and we will describe any commissions we will pay the agent in the prospectus supplement. Unless the prospectus supplement states otherwise, our agent will act on a best-efforts basis for the period of its appointment.

We or selling securityholders may authorize agents or underwriters to solicit offers by certain types of institutional investors to purchase securities from us at the public offering price set forth in the prospectus supplement pursuant to delayed delivery contracts providing for payment and delivery on a specified date in the future. We will describe the conditions to these contracts and the commissions we must pay for solicitation of these contracts in the prospectus supplement.

Underwriters, dealers and agents may be entitled to indemnification by us against certain civil liabilities, including liabilities under the Securities Act, or to contribution with respect to payments made by the underwriters, dealers or agents, under agreements between us and the underwriters, dealers and agents.

Selling securityholders may be deemed to be underwriters under the Securities Act in connection with the securities they resell and any profits on the sales may be deemed to be underwriting discounts and commissions under the Securities Act.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0637 ADG biswn0an 29-Mar-2024 01:30 EST 820182 TX 14 4

PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

Any person participating in the distribution of Subordinate Voting Shares registered under the registration statement that includes this prospectus will be subject to applicable provisions of the Exchange Act, and the applicable SEC rules and regulations, including, among others, Regulation M, which may limit the timing of purchases and sales of any of our Subordinate Voting Shares by any such person. Furthermore, Regulation M may restrict the ability of any person engaged in the distribution of our Subordinate Voting Shares to engage in market-making activities with respect to our Subordinate Voting Shares. These restrictions may affect the marketability of our Subordinate Voting Shares and the ability of any person or entity to engage in market-making activities with respect to our Subordinate Voting Shares.

We may grant underwriters who participate in the distribution of the securities an option to purchase additional securities to cover overallotments, if any, in connection with the distribution. Any underwriter may engage in overallotment, stabilizing transactions, short-covering transactions and penalty bids in accordance with Regulation M that stabilize, maintain or otherwise affect the price of the offered securities. Overallotment involves sales in excess of the offering size, which create a short position. Stabilizing transactions permit bids to purchase the underlying security so long as the stabilizing bids do not exceed a specified maximum. Short covering transactions involve purchases of the Subordinate Voting Shares in the open market after the distribution is completed to cover short positions. Penalty bids permit the underwriters to reclaim a selling concession from a dealer when the Subordinate Voting Shares originally sold by the dealer are purchased in a covering transaction to cover short positions. Those activities may cause the price of the Subordinate Voting Shares to be higher than it would otherwise be. If commenced, the underwriters may discontinue any of the activities at any time. If any such activities will occur, they will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

Underwriters or agents and their associates may be customers of, engage in transactions with or perform services for us in the ordinary course of business and any such relationships will be described in the applicable prospectus supplement.

If more than 10% of the net proceeds of any offering of securities made under this prospectus will be received by the Financial Industry Regulatory Authority ("FINRA") members participating in the offering or affiliates or associated persons of such FINRA members, the offering will be conducted in accordance with FINRA Conduct Rule 5110(h).

To the extent required, this prospectus may be amended or supplemented from time to time to describe a specific plan of distribution.

### **LEGAL MATTERS**

The validity of the securities being offered by this prospectus and certain legal matters in connection with this offering relating to Canadian law will be passed upon for us by Dentons Canada LLP. Certain legal matters in connection with this offering relating to U.S. law will be passed upon for us by Foley & Lardner LLP.

### **EXPERTS**

Our consolidated financial statements as of December 31, 2023 and 2022 and for each of the three years in the period ended December 31, 2023 have been incorporated by reference in this prospectus in reliance upon the report of Baker Tilly US, LLP, independent registered public accounting firm, which report is also incorporated herein by reference, and upon the authority of said firm as experts in accounting and auditing.



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0828 ADG susls0ap 27-Mar-2024 15:49 EST 820182 TX 15 3:49 PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR None ECT HTM ESS 00

Page 1 of 1

### WHERE YOU CAN FIND ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

Our website address is www.gtigrows.com. Through this website, our filings with the SEC, including annual reports on Form 10-K, quarterly reports on Form 10-Q, current reports on Form 8-K, and all amendments to those reports, will be accessible (free of charge) as soon as reasonably practicable after materials are electronically filed with or furnished to the SEC. The information provided on our website is not part of the registration statement of which this prospectus is a part. Our SEC filings are also available to the public from the SEC's web site at http://www.sec.gov.

This prospectus is part of a registration statement on Form S-3 that we have filed under the Securities Act with the SEC. This prospectus, which constitutes a part of that registration statement, does not contain all of the information included in the registration statement and the exhibits and schedules filed as part of the registration statement. For further information with respect to us and our securities, we refer you to the registration statement and the exhibits and schedules filed as part of the registration statement. Statements contained in this prospectus as to the contents of any document are not necessarily complete. If a document has been filed as an exhibit to the registration statement, we refer you to the copies of the document that has been filed. Each statement in this prospectus relating to a document filed as an exhibit is qualified in all respects by the filed exhibit.

#### INCORPORATION OF CERTAIN INFORMATION BY REFERENCE

The SEC allows us to "incorporate by reference" into this prospectus the information we file with them, which means that we can disclose important information to you by referring you to those documents. In accordance with Rule 412 of the Securities Act, any statement contained or incorporated by reference in this prospectus shall be deemed to be modified or superseded for purposes of this prospectus to the extent that a statement contained herein, or in any subsequently filed document which also is incorporated by reference herein, modifies or supersedes such earlier statement. Any such statement so modified or superseded shall not be deemed, except as so modified or superseded, to constitute a part of this prospectus.

We incorporate by reference the documents listed below:

- our Annual Report on Form 10-K for the fiscal year ended December 31, 2023, filed with the SEC on February 29, 2024; and
- the description of our Subordinate Voting Shares in our registration statement on <u>Form S-1</u> filed with the SEC on February 2, 2021, including any amendments or reports filed for the purpose of updating such description.

We also incorporate by reference into this prospectus all documents (other than Current Reports furnished under Item 2.02 or Item 7.01 of Form 8-K and exhibits filed on such form that are related to such items) that are subsequently filed by us with the SEC pursuant to Sections 13(a), 13(c), 14 or 15(d) of the Exchange Act prior to the termination of the offering of the securities made by this prospectus (including documents filed after the date of the initial registration statement of which this prospectus is a part and prior to the effectiveness of the registration statement).

You may request a copy of these filings at no cost, by contacting us at the following address or telephone number:

Green Thumb Industries Inc.
325 West Huron Street, Suite 700
Chicago, Illinois 60654
Attention: Corporate Secretary
(312) 471-6720



VDI-W10-PF-0962 24.02.08.0 ADG polva0ap 27-Mar-2024 17:02 EST 820182 EX107 1 **GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI** Donnelley Financial **PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** None

ECT

HTM ESS Page 1 of 1

Exhibit 107

# **Calculation of Filing Fee Tables**

424(b)(7) (Form Type)

# GREEN THUMB INDUSTRIES INC.

(Exact Name of Registrant as Specified in its Charter)

# **Table 1: Newly Registered and Carry Forward Securities**

	Security Type	Security Class Title	Fee Calculation or Carry Forward Rule	Amount Registered	Proposed Maximum Offering Price Per Unit	Maximum Aggregate Offering Price egistered Securi	Fee Rate ties	Amount of Registration Fee	Carry Forward Form Type	Carry Forward File Number	Carry Forward Initial Effective Date	Filing Fee Previously Paid In Connection with Unsold Securities to be Carried Forward
		Subordinate Voting										
Fees to Be Paid	Equity	Shares, no	Rule 457(c)	5,651,061 (1)	\$13.70 (2)	\$77,419,535 (2)	0.00014760	\$11,427.12 (3)	_	_	_	_
Fees Previously Paid	_	_		_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_
Carry Forward Securities												
Carry Forward Securities		_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_		_
	Total Offering Amounts				_	\$77,419,535	_	\$11,427.12	_	_	_	_
	Total Fees Previously Paid				_	_	_	_	_		_	_
	Total Fee Offsets				_	<u> </u>	_	\$9,345.54	_	_	_	
	Net Fee Due					_		\$2,081.58	_	_		_



GREEN THUMB INDUSTRI Donnelley Financial VDI-W10-PF-0780 ADG cunna0ph 28-Mar-2024 11:19 EST 820182 EX107 2 7

Page 1 of 1

## **Table 2: Fee Offset Claims and Sources**

ECT

**PROSPECTUS-THIRD PAR** 

None

	Registrant or Filer Name	Form or Filing Type	File Number	Initial Filing Date	Filing Date Rule	Fee Offset Claimed 457(p)	Security Type Associated with Fee Offset Claimed	Security Title Associated with Fee Offset Claimed	Unsold Securities with Fee Offset Claimed	with Fee Offset	Fee Paid with Fee Offset Source
Fee Offset Claims	Green Thumb Industries Inc.	424(b)(7)	333-254745	January 28, 2022		\$9,345.54 (4)	Equity	Subordinate Voting Shares, no par value	(4)	\$100,814,928.24	
Fee Offset Sources	Green Thumb Industries Inc.	424(b)(7)	333-254745		January 28, 2022						\$9,345.54 (4)

- (1) Pursuant to Rule 416 under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the "Securities Act"), the Subordinate Voting Shares being registered hereunder shall include any additional shares that may become issuable as a result of any stock split, stock dividend, recapitalization or other similar transaction effected without the receipt of consideration that results in an increase in the number of Green Thumb Industries Inc.'s outstanding Subordinate Voting Shares (the "Subordinate Voting Shares").
- (2) Estimated solely for the purpose of computing the amount of the registration fee pursuant to Rule 457(c) under the Securities Act, based on the average of the high and low sales price of the Registrant's Subordinate Voting Shares as reported on the OTCQX Best Market on March 22, 2024.
- (3) Calculated in accordance with Section 6 of the Securities Act and Rule 457 under the Securities Act by multiplying .0001476 and the proposed maximum aggregate offering price.
- (4) The Registrant previously paid a filing fee of \$9,345.54 in connection with the registration of 5,651,061 Subordinate Voting Shares that were registered under the Registrant's prospectus supplement pursuant to Rule 424(b)(7) filed on January 28, 2022 (the "Resale Prospectus") to the Registrant's registration statement on Form S-3 (File No. 333-254745) filed on March 26, 2021, and which has been terminated prior to the date of this prospectus supplement to the Registrant's registration statement. Pursuant to Rule 457(p), the filing fee currently due hereunder may be offset against the \$9,345.54 filing fee associated with the \$100,814,928.24 maximum aggregate offering price of unsold securities under the Resale Prospectus.